
Jaws of Life, new ambulance purchased
Post’s city council went 

on a “ buying spree”  Mon
day night, approving spend
ing $4,479.95 as its share of 
the purchase of a Jaws of 
Life with the county and 
$7,570 as its share of a new 
$26,800 ambulance.

It also received bids for a 
new fire truck and is 
awaiting only a little more 
information before approv
ing a $78,254 purchase 
there.

Along toward midnight, 
the council added the 
purchase of a new $20,000 
air conditioner for the 
community center to its 
1982 fiscal year budget.

The county com m ission
ers court already has 
approved spending its share 
for the new Jaws of Life 
and the new ambulance.

The am bulance account 
will pay $6,000 toward the 
purchase on income from

ambulance runs made and 
an old ambulance is being 
traded in for an additional 
$5,^00, leaving $15,500 to be 
divided between city and 
county.

Mrs. Ruby Williams and 
Larry Mills of the commu
nity center board appeared 
before the council to explain 
that the original air condi
tioner for the community 
center, which was purchas
ed with the building, had

been nursed along for 5V̂  
years but was now more 
expensive to keep repaired 
th ^  replaced.

The ambulance purchase 
is being made from Sum
mers Ambulance and Coach 
Sales of Duncanville, Tx., 
and among the extras is an 
AM-FM stereo, which the 
EMTs felt was needed for 
the patients being transport
ed.

The council worked late

on its new budget which 
now provides for the expen
diture of $911,236.

The addition of another 
standby water storage tank 
was taken out of the budget 
to provide funds for the 
community center air con
ditioner and help pay for 
salary increases.

The proposed budget 
would wind up in Septem
ber, 1982, with a cash 
balance in the general fund

of only $3,303 and in the 
water fund of $1,608.

The city will retain a 
water fund time deposit of 
$61,000 with $51,175 in 
general fund being invested 
in six months money 
market CDs at the bank.

The council went into 
"executive session”  for 10 
or IS minutes about 10:30 
p.m. to discuss a possible 
legal problem  with its 
a ^ m e y . Harvey Morton of

Lubbock.
The council also got a 

double dose of bad news.
One was from Sheriff Jim 

Pippin who declared that 
the two DPS cars purchas
ed by the city last year now 
either need to be replaced 
or undergo expensive en
gine overhauls.

“ They’re not burned up, 
just worn ou t," Pippin 
explained.

In answer to a question.

the sheriff said his depart
ment is now operating five 
cars — when they’ ll run — 
and that three of them have 
100,000 miles or more.

Councilman Jim Wells 
said replacing sheriff cars 
by city and county on 
alternate years means each 
vehicle must be operated 
for five years. “ We’ve got 
to do better than that,”  he 
said.
(See City Council, Page 16)

At a cost o f $84^900

School board okay 
7 paving projects

Post school trustees last 
Thursday night approved by 
a 4 to 1 vote the expenditure 
of an additional ^ ,9 0 0  in 
improvement funds for sev
en additional paving pro
jects this fall.

Contractors already are 
at work here on $67,000 in 
paving, curb, and sidewalks 
already approved as a

followup of the summer 
work program.

The new paving projects 
and their costs include (1) 
alley by high school gym 
$3,600; Mgh school off street 
parking $7,200; bus road 
overlay $7,8(X); bus parking 
and drive $23,787; track 
field parking $21,213; athle
tic field drive $15,000; and

Going down to 10,500 feet

Drilling begins 
on deepest well

Drilling was scheduled to 
begin this week on the 
deepest well ever drilled in 
Garza County.

*«

It’s located a quarter mile 
south of Southland on the 
left side of US-84 for those 
driving toward T.»ihhork.

Superior Oil is putting 
down the hole with the 
biggest rig in the southwest.

according to reports. The 
well is planned for 10,5(X) 
feet.

Erection of the derrick by 
three cranes was completed 
Tuesday night.

The wildcat test is on a 
three acre tract owned by 
C. E. Basinger of Southland.

“ Just imagine pulling two 
miles of pipe,”  one local oil 
man commented.

New technician assigned—

Cable system 
to be rebuilt

Post’s cablevision system 
is going to be entirely 
rebuilt, Stan Whitefield of 
Idalou, m anager o f High 
Plains Cablevision, told the 
city council Monday night.

He announced that Ronnie 
Nelson, an experienced 
cable technician, is moving 
to Post to handle the 
rebuilding and to work 
service calls.

City Councilman Jim 
J a ck in  invited Whitefield 
to attend the session be

cause of the many com 
plaints Jackson had receiv
ed about cable service here 
recently.

Whitefield said lightening 
struck the cable TV install
ation here Aug. 31 with a 
direct hit.

“ It blew the fuses right 
off the w a ll,"  Whitefield 
said. “ The place still smells 
like gun powder.”

Whitefield said the cable 
system was off the air a day 

(See Cable TV, Page 16)

One to two million dollars'-

R anchers suffer 
big hopper loss

Garza ranchers have lost 
one to two million dollars 
worth of range grass to 
grasshoppers in the last two 
years, Tom Middleton told 
the Post Rotary C^ub at its 
Tuesday luncheon in the 
community center.

Middleton, who is chair
man of the beef cattle 
sub-committee of the Garza 
Program Building Ckunmit- 
tee, explained the commit
tee worked hard and 
secured ranchers’ share of 
financing for an aerial 
spraying program  against

No action on . 
re-districting

The Garza County Com
m issioners Court is still 
mulling over the required 
re-districting of the county 
commissioner districts.

They reviewed the reap
portionment Monday at 
their first September meet
ing but took no action.

Judge Giles Dalby was 
authorized to sign the 
contract with South Plains 
Associations of Govern
ments for the senior citi
zens’ new mini-bus. The bus 
already has been delivered.

Ruby Williams and Larry 
Mills appeared before the 
court to discuss the repair 
and replacem ent of the 
heating and airconditioning 
unit at the community 
center. No action was 
taken.

the hoppers last year, but 
were unable to obtain 
federal approval.

Ckmnty Agent Syd Conner 
pointed out Garza Ck)unty is 
only one of three South 
Plains (Aunties — Lubbock 
and Scurry being the other 
two — to gain in population 
over the 1970’s.

Conner said Garza had a 
nine percent increase repor
ted in the 1980 census after 
(See Hopper loss, Page 16)
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front of prim ary school 
$6,300.

Mrs. Juanella Hays cast 
the negative vote because 
she said she didn’t think the 
athletic field drive was 
necessary. The drive would 
be a drive just north of the 
antelope Stadium from east 
to west.

Voting for the paving 
were Prudencio Basquez, 
who made the motion, Jack 
Kirkpatrick, R oyce Hart, 
and Jack Lott.

'The work will be done this 
fall by the present paving 
contractor.

Biggest discussion over 
the various paving projects, 
which have been considered 
o ff and on by school 
trustees for the last three 
years, was the one in front 
of the primary school.

Supt. Bill Shiver told the 
board that a child had 
almost been hit in front of 
the primary school the first 
week of school so school 
authorities have requested 
that no parking be permit
ted on either side of Eighth 
street in front of the school. 
He explained children had 
had difficulty seeing the 
traffic on the street because 
of all the parked cars with 
parent drivers waiting to 
pick up their own children.

He went on to point out in 
view of this school request, 
the state highway depart
ment might not approve any 
indent parking area in that 
block. He proposed an 
indenture to where parents 
(See School board, Page 16)

Romero rites 
held Sunday

Mass for Felix P. Rom
ero, 68, of Post, were held 
Sunday at 4 p.m. at the 
Holy Cross Catholic Church 
in Post with Rev. George 
Roney officiating.

Burial was in Terrace 
Cemetery under the direc
tion of Hudman Funeral 
Home.

Rom ero died Thursday, 
Sept. 10 in the Audie 
Murphy VA hospital in San 
Antonio.

Bom in Atascosa County, 
Tx. he married Conception 
DeLeon January 1, 1933 in 
Jourdanton, Tx. He had 
been a resident of Post 
since 1953 and was a ranch 
hand and a Navy Veteran of
wwn.

He is survived by his 
wife. Conception of Post; 
five sons, John, Carlos, 
Gabriel, Paschual and 
Mack all of Post; two 
sisters, Mrs. Cecelia Rodri
quez of Pleasanton and Mrs. 
Petra Navarro of Houston; 
and 19 grandchildren.
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PHS CLASS P R E S ID E N T S  —  Pictured above T a tu m , fre s h m e n ; C harles  Johnson, sopho- 
are the presidents of the four high school m ores; D a r la  Jackson, ju n io rs ; and P a tti 
classes elected last week. Left to right, AAendy M cClellan, seniors. (Staff Photo)
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Hospital will test 
new EKG system —i

Garza hospital directors 
last Thursday morning ap
proved a 30-day tryout for a 
new EKG reading system 
for the hospital.

TeleMed of Chicago will 
install rental equipment 
over which EKGs can be 
sent by telephone line to the 
firm ’s Chicago o ffice  for 
reading with a written 
report being returned in 
minutes by teletype.

Cost to rent Uie equip
ment is $125 a month on a 
five year contract and $225 
for a one-year contract.

The hospital will then pay 
$5.50 for each EKG.

At present, the hospital’s 
EKGs are lining read via 
telephone by a California 
firm and the hospital and 
doctors want faster service.

Also at their September 
breakfast meeting, d irec
tors discussed the search 
for another physician for 
Post.

Jack Alexander, board 
president, said a placement 
seminar for physicians will 
be conducted in San Antonio 
in October and Post possib
ly could "pu t together a 
package”  for that seminar.

He also said the hospital

has been provided a list of 
Texas Tech medical grads 
now taking residencies and 
they could be contacted.

^exander expressed op
position to using a doctor 
placement service although 
he said it would be “ money 
well spent”  to help a med 
student finishing up in 
return for his promise to 
open a practice in Post.

The hospital is now doing 
this to obtain nurses.

The board had wanted to 
set the hospital district tax 
rate at this meeting, but 
could not do so because the 
district’s taxable valuation 
total has not yet been made 
available by the county 
appraisal office.

A budget hearing will be 
held sometime this month 
as required by law, but the 
board is hopeful of combin
ing the budget hearing and 
(See New system. Page 16)

Angered by extra billing—

New computer 
firm chosen

•• *■

R E G IS T E R IN G  T H E  GUESTS —  Rosemary Rogers, left, is shown 
registering during the United Convalescent Home's open house Sunday 
afternoon. Also shown are I to r, (Dscar Babb, Bonnie McMahon and Opal 
Rudd. (Staff Photo)

Angered by a $32,000 bill 
for extra parcels, the board 
of the Garza Tax aopraisal 
District has authorized a 
second firm, Goodpasture, 
Inc. of B r o ^ ie ld  to come 
up with final taxable 
property totals and to print 
the various local tax rolls 
and tax statements.

County Appraiser Jean 
Westfall told The Dispatch 
Tuesday that Goodpasture 
already has 1,500 of the 
4,600 Garza real property

Pep rally for 
homecoming

Plans for Homecoming 
Sept. 25 have been made by 
the PHS Student Council 
and will include a parade 
from the high school to the 
courthouse lawn at approxi
mately 3 p.m.

The mini-parade will be 
escorted by the Police 
Department, follow ed by 
the senior class, juniors, 
sophomores, and freshmen 
with floats by the football 
boys and band in between 
the classes. The queen 
candidates for the band and 
football boys will also be on 
the floats. TTie fire truck 
will bring up the end of the 
parade.

The queen candidates will 
be crowned during the pep 
rally on the courthouse 
lawn.

parcels in its computer 
along with almost aU the 
personal property.

She said she hoped to 
have the taxable valuation 
totals by next Tuesday.

Then all local governmen
tal units will have to 
schedule final budget hear
ings and set their various 
tax rates before the tax 
statements can be printed.

Mrs. Westfall said Assoc
iated Tax Service of Irving 
who did the appraising had 
contracted to complete their 
Garza valuation work by 
Aug. 1 and the board was in 
mid-September still without 
tax t o t ^ .

30 Y E A R S  O F SER
V IC E  —  Lloyd Mock 
was presented  a 30 
y e a r a w a rd  recen tly  
by the G eorge R. 
Brown f irm . Lloyd  
began his years with 
the company, Sept. 5, 
1951 and worked as a 
hot oil truck driver, a 
pum per and fo r the  
last seven years has 
been a production  
foreman for the com
pany. (Staff Photo)

S e v e ra l reasons  
fo r  p o w e r o u tag e
Post was without power 

for approximately an hour 
Monday afternoon.

Southwestern Public Ser
vice reported the outage 
was due to several causes, 
including a 22,000 volt line 
down on the Gall highway, 
behind the highway depart
m ent; another line down 
north of the sub-station in 
the South Oilfield about 3 
m iles southwest of Post; 
and recloser trouble on 
West 10th street.

Rotary governor 
coming to Post

Rotary (iovemor John R  
Seay of Midland will make 
his official visit to the Post 
Rotary Gub here next week 
and will address the club at 
its weekly luncheon Tues
day in the community 
center.

A former president of the 
Midland Rotary Gub, (}ov- 
emor Seay was presented 
the Paul Harris Fellowship 
Award by the Midland club 
in a show of that club’s 
appreciation of his services 
to it.
(See Rotary head, Page 16/
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It doesn't quite seem 
possible but Jim Prather 
reports the OS Ranch is 
dryer this year than last 
just two weeks before the 
annual “ OS Weekend” , Oct. 
2-1.

So don’t be surprised if 
the water trucks are back 
working the OS ranch road 
in from the highway as well 
as the parking areas.

Maybe the rest of the 
South Plains has had plenty 
of moisture, but not the OS. 
Jim told us Monday that 
since May the ranch has 
received only three doses of 
moisture — for .75 of an 
inch, .40 of an inch, and .20 
of an inch on three widely 
separated occasions.

The Lubbock media — 
and maybe a bunch of other 
media folks around the 
South Plains — have been 
invited to an OS special 
invitational prevue next 
Tuesday, Sept. 22. A bus 
will be used, if enough news 
folks RSVP, will leave 
Lubbock that day at 4 p.m. 
for the OS and when they 
arrive there will be a big 
barbecue, and some Cecil 
Caldwell fiddle music.

This has been a project of 
Announcer Lin Helton for 
the last several years and 
we’ll be interested to see 
how much “ OS weekend” 
enthusiasm the preview 
cooks up.

The George R. Brown oil 
interests here are “ away 
ahead”  of the United Fund 
organization. Everette 
Windham brought in the 
pledge cards with cash or 
checks this week represent
ing 100 percent of their 
employes for 1982, whereas, 
as the lawyers would 
procalim. the united fund 
organization hasn’t even 
met to elect officers and 
organize their fall campaign 
yet. It’ s hard to beat 
community service like 
that.

If you’ve decided to only 
go to one out of town high 
school game this year, get 
ready for your Floydada 
journey Friday night. It’s 
the biggest road game on 
the schedule for the Ixipes 
who will need all the vocal 
support they can get for this 
showdown between two 
unbeaten teams.

Each team has a fine 
back named Williams, but 
the Winds’ Bruce Williams, 
a classy junior, is by far 
the best known. Williams 
has scored six touchdowns

(See Postings, Page 16)

Pair charged 
in butchering

Two Post men, Ricky Gill 
and Joe Lopez, are out on 
$5,000 surety bonds each on 
charges of theft over $200 
in ine snooung and butcher
ing of a yearling steer the 
night of Sept. 5.

Sheriff Jim Pippin, who 
spent five days investigat
ing the case, told The 
Dispatch he came up with 
enough evidence to secure 
warrants for Gill and Lopez, 
who are brothers-in-law.

They were arrested last 
Thursday night.

Weather

Hi Lo Prccip.
9-9 76 57 0

9-10 80 58 0
9-11 87 63 0
9-12 90 67 0
9-13 09 65 r.
9-14 91 66 0
9-15 84 61 0

JOHN SEAY 
Rotarv Governor

Nicholas Vukad 
National Weather Observer
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W h a t co m es n e x t?
If the school improvement program is 

continued next year, probably an auditorium 
project should be next in line.

School trustees last week at their 
September meeting swept the board on the 
school paving needs by approving seven 
more.

That pretty well finishes up every thing 
the board has discussed with its architects.

The Dispatch won’t guess about air 
conditioning. The board was 100 percent 
against it this past spring despite a lot of 
interest shown by parents and teachers.

They contend operating costs will be 
enormous and replacement costs in eight or 
10 years might be more than the school 
disMct now floating on a small sea of oil 
could handle.

Best guess here is that the board might 
— just might — consider classroom  
installed evaporative coolers. The cost for 
the limited amount of use would not be so 
high or their operating costs so much.

Although for some reason, they have 
never talked an auditorium project, it will 
be hard to dismiss. Clearly, it is now the No. 
1 need in the way of school facilities.

The Dispatch would certainly agree with 
the board that if an auditorium project is 
considered, it should be done after getting 
an architect’ s report on the various 
possibilities and their probable costs.

This is not a question of building a 
community-sized auditorium. The school 
needs that auditorium for graduation 
exercises at all levels, school plays, musical 
productions, pep rallies and the like. If it’s 
big enough for school use, it is big enough 
for the community for the minimum number 
of events it might want to use the 
auditorium for.

This newspaper thinks the public 
interest in the auditorium was amply 
demonstrated at the recent school budget 
hearing, as was also interest in late spring 
and early fall air conditioning.

C o o p e ra tio n  n e e d e d
The Dispatch agrees with General 

Telephone division manager, 0 . D. Hearn of 
Brownfield. The only way utilities can 
improve services to the community is by 
cooperation both ways.

Hearn gave what might be termed an 
“ educational talk’ ’ to the city council the 
other night with the obvious intention of 
trying to reach the Post public too through 
The Dispatch’s news columns.

He said a utility firm is like any other 
business. It has to have enough revenue to 
operate, improve, and give a fair return to 
its investors.

General Telephone has been pretty well 
victim ized by the emotionalism of its 
customers, including its local customers.

It’s obvious General Telephone has been 
severely penalized in its last two rate 
hearings. That isn’t going to just hurt 
General Telephone but all the communities 
it serves as well.

Hearn has done an excellent public 
relations job since he took over his present 
post at Brownfield. We think Post relations 
with the telephone firm  has im proved 
considerably in recent years and a lot of it is 
to his credit.

Wonderful things are happening fast in 
the communications field these days. We, 
for one, want to gived General Telephone 
the chance to work to improve phone service 
here and where ever they serve.

We recommend giving General Tele
phone a new try of cooperation. Public 
utilities have always served as public 
whipping boys because they generally are 
monopolies.

Whereas we accept some pretty steep 
rate increases on our food, our clothing, our 
cars — and even our newspapers, we fight 
utility boosts tooth and toenail.

Yes, Hearn is right. We need to be more 
cooperative, less emotional.

Dodson opens 
tractor house

//
Our recordings are all busy. This is an operator."

V. A. Dodson, formerly of 
Post, has scheduled the 
grand opening toady of his 
Farmers International, Inc., 
Lubbock International Har
vester dealership, at 1800 
Erskine Street in Lubbock.

Twenty door prizes will be 
given away and the new 50 
series of International trac
tors will be on display.

The reader will find his 
grand opening ad in today’s 
Dispatch with other detaUs.

SPECIAL

Stocker - Feeder
10 am Tuesday, Sept. 29

600 steer and heifer calves and yearlings already 
consigned. Also complete dispersal of Rex Welch's 
registered Hereford herd from Post, 80 head including 
10 bull calves, 16 bull yearlings, 32 cows, and 22 heifer 
yearlings.

Remember Our Registered Horse Sale
Oct. 1 7 . Catalog closes Sept. 22.

Other Upcoming Special Sales
OCT. 20 —  Special stock cow sale.
OCT. 27 —  Special stocker and feeder sale.
NOV. 17 —  Special cow sale.
NOV. 24 —  Special stocker and feeder sale.
CALL US as early as possible to consign livestock for these
sales.

LUBBOCK
LIVESTOCK COM M ISSION INC.

Weekly Cattle Sales Each Thursday at 11 a. m.
Lubbock, Texas

For information call: 
Richard Hart, Manager 
Office (806) 745-3383

or our home phones; 
Richard Hart (806) 794-2290 
Jim Prather (806) 495-2613

C H A R U E 6

14I suppose you want it in small, unmarked b ills .”
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Library Corner

Probably a lot of Dispatch 
readers are wondering why 
the Post Public Library is 
staging a book sale with 569 
volumes on the table at a 
bargain price of 25 cents 
each.

So we thought w e’d 
explain.

The Texas State Library 
constantly urges libraries 
not to clog their shelves and 
take up space with books 
nobody has checked out, or 
books in which the informa
tion has become outdated.

Recently, library employ
es from the regional library 
in Lubbock assisted Librar
ian Pee Wee P ierce in 
taking these 569 books from 
the shelves.

The ones that were in 
good enough condition for 
another sm all library to 
use. Pee Wee passed on to 
another library. But about 
500 were left that were not 
suitable. They include about 
300 fiction and 200 non-fic
tion.

Twenty-five cents per 
book certainly is a bargain 
price so why not stop in at 
the library and see if three 
or four of them don’t strike 
your fancy?

Sue Lovingood of Odessa 
has given the library a 
beautiful copy of “ The 
World of Youth R odeo’ ’ , 
which is a pictorial history 
of getting high school 
youngsters involved in rod
eoing as a sport. The book 
is for reference only and 
cannot be checked out. It 
was given in memory of her 
father, Wesley Stephens.

Sue’ s husband is Bob 
Lovingood of Odessa who is 
president of the Texas High 
School Rodeo Association. 
She was in The Dispatch 
office when she brought the 
book to the library and left 
us an article about Bob, a 
cowboy whose personal 
rodeo days are behind him.

Bob has been president of 
this rodeo organization with 
4,000 members for the last 
four years and currently is 
trying to promote a scholar
ship fund for young rodeo- 
ers in college. He sees high 
school rodeos as a step 
toward competing in inter
collegiate rc^eos and even
tually in professional ro
deos.

The organization isn’t 
strong in the West Texas 
area but there is a member 
or two at Slaton.

“ We’re trying to push 
physical conditioning and 
they have to have passing 
grades,’ ’ says Lovingood of 
the high school riders, 
buckers and ropers he

Garza woman 
heads drive

Mrs. W. W. Johnson, of 
Route 3 will lead Bellringer 
workers in a house-to-house 
drive during October.

Mrs. Johnson will be 
calling on others In the 
community to assist with 
the organization and work
ing of the drive. All citizens 
are called upon to aid in 
this drive to benefit the 
fight against mental illness 
and the improved care for 
the mentally ill.

“ Proceeds will benefit the 
Mental Health Association 
in Texas,”  said Virginia 
Barlow, state President of 
the voluntary citizens' asso
ciation.

As a non-government 
agency, the association can 
and does speak for the 
ocnsumer — the person who 
needs professional help for

oversees. “ If we catch the 
kids drinking or raising 
cain, they’re automatically 
disqualified from  com pet
ing. If they’re wining the 
whole rodeo and they’ re 
caught, they’re out.

His association offers the 
Nested Challenge Rodeo, 
with a $500 scholarship 
award and a separate rodeo 
that awards a. $600 scholar
ship. Winners of the rodeos 
go on to the national finals 
in Oklahoma City where a 
$5,000 scholarship is offered 
the winner.

Some new books on 
library shelves include 
these four fiction books: “ If 
There Be Thoms”  by V. C. 
Andrews, “ Conversations 
with Rabbi Sm all”  by 
Harry Kemmelman, “ Cojo”  
by Stephen King, and 
“ False Witness”  by E)orothy 
Uhnak.

Two new non-fiction books 
are “ The Canadian Caper”  
(How Am erican hostages 
were rescued) and “ The Oil 
Game”  by James McGov
ern, dealing with the 
petroleum industry and 
trade.

Don’t forget mothers: The 
story hour for pre-school 
youngsters is each Friday 
morning from 10 to 11 a.m. 
Start interesting your little 
ones in the wonderful world 
of books right now.

0
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Remember
en

10 YEARS AGO 
High School Cheerleaders 

are Cindy Bird, Pat John
son, Melvena Stewart, Nan
cy Ckwk, Janyce Brockman 
and Stella Varela; City 
Council to interview 11 
manager applicants; Glen 
Barley Home is yard of the 
month; Phone com pany’s 
request for rate boost 
granted; 30 top ropers enter 
ranch benefit event; Local 
families are to host ranch 
youngsters; Larry Haynes 
injured in pickup accident; 
Jaycee rest stop sets new 
record with 2,012 motorists 
stopping; 85 members en
ro ll^  in Post High School 
Band; Keith Cornwell is 
new m ortician at Hud- 
m an’ s; Post Antelopes to 
open Friday night in Hale 
Center.

15 YEARS AGO 
Student Council officers, 

nearly all boys, include 
Ronnie Pierce, Mike Scott, 
Joe Hudman, Donnie C^le 
and Neff Walker; Dr. Harry 
A. Tubbs of Post elected 
vice-president of the Texas 
Academy of General Prac
tice ; $42,500 dam age suit 
filed here; Sanatarium 
building is accepted as gift; 
New Title I Program  
approved for schools; Rain 
totals .74 to date; Mr. and 
Mrs. A. W. Lucas celebrate 
Golden Wedding anniver
sary; 1,289 enrolled in 
school here; Post opens 
with 14-8 win over Hale 
Onter.

September 17 
Gary Robert Everett 
Preston Mathis 
Mrs. Harold Davies 
Barry Gordon 
Larry McCollough 
Billy Dixon 

September 18 
Mrs. Ronald Joe Babb 
Mrs. L. D. Lowe 
Danny Cooper 
Elma Quinonez 

September 19 
Bob Hudman 
Maria Mathis 
Benny Jackson 
John Bustos, Jr. 

September 20 
Mrs. Lois Walls 
Mrs. Joyce Hodges 
Mrs. Maggie Childress 
Mrs. N. W. Stone 
Mrs. Neal Clary 
Mrs. Deri Lovell 
Tina Workman 
Steven Redman 
Eric Allison 
Sue Allison 

September 21 
Marca Mayberry 
Skip Martin 
Mrs. Bobby Page 
Louis Wolfe 
Mrs. Vii^inia Gentry 
David Mock 

September 22 
Mrs. Paul Duren 
Mrs. E. M. Pettigrew 
Mrs. James Allison 
Wayne Gamblin 
Tommy Cole 
Mrs. J. F. Storie 
Myma Jolly 
Henry Louis Jackson 
Ray Max Gary 

September 23 
Richard Shepherd 
0 . B. Taylor

Mrs. Leon Barnes 
Kay Guthrie 
Mrs. A. W. Bartlett 
Mrs. Melvin Williams 
Frances Powe4 
Mrs. Jo DeArmon

State earns 
iillion daily

AUSTIN -  Warren G. 
Harding, State Treasurer of 
Texas, reports interest 
earnings for the State have 
hit a historical high of over 
$1,000,000.00 per day. That 
day was Thursday, August 
20, when the State earned 
$1,010,003.63. The highest 
earnings for any day in 
August occurred on Mon
day, August 31, when the 
State earned $1,088,505.99.

During the month of 
August the State Treasurer 
had an average of 98.7 
percent of the State’s 
$2,538,523,488.91 in interest 
bearing accounts earning 
14^ percent interest. The 
State’s funds are placed in 
1,493 depository banks in 
Texas and are secured by 
collateral pledged by the 
depository banks.

25 YEARS AGO 
White River District ap

proved by State Board; 
Holy Cross Catholic Church 
dedicated; Mildred Wells 
and Noel Wilson exchange 
marriage vows; Miss Peggy 
Butler is honored with 
birthday party; Marie Ho
ward and Orabeth White 
are named co-editors of 
Post High newspaper; Mrs. 
Royce Josey honoree at 
miscellaneous shower; fun
eral services conducted for 
G. C. Aten.

Depository interest earn
ed during fiscal year 1981 
(September 1, 1980 through 
August 31, IM l) amounted 
to $254,999,541.13 which re
presents an increase of 
$29,699,929.74 over fiscal 
year 1980. This equates to a 
13.2 percent increase.
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If milk or cream spills 
on furniture, wipe it  up 
quickly. Dairy foods act

Any erroneous reflection upon the character of any person 
or persons app>earing in these columns will be gladly and 
promptly corrected upon being brought to the attention of 
the management.

as mild paint and varnish 
remover. If spots show, 
clean with white liquid wax.

DISPATCH SUBSCRIPTION RATES 
In Garza County
Anywhere Else in U. S.

$7.50 
$8 50

t h e ” l u c k y 7 ”

only a
SPECIAL PURCHASE 
could make 
this price possible!

y p u R $ r / ^ 8 8C H O IC E
S A L E

Round Etagere
Overall:
19" x 63"H.

Buy one or m ore at this 
rolled back price.
All of super sturdy solid heavy 
density fiberw ood.
E legant Pecan or W alnut engraved  
wood grain finishes.
Finish is resistant to alcohol, w ater, etc. 
Easy assem bly —  do it yourself and save.

TV Carl 
With casters 
28V4"x16V̂ -i 27 5 16" H

y ;
Etagere
Bookcase A

Space Saver 
Chest with shelves 

15V4" x 46"  H.

Storage Chest 
on Casters 

41V4" x  16W "x  17V4"H

R T -T O G E T H E R
F U R N IT U R E

Baker's Rack 
Stereo Stand

31V4-X UV -̂x57W*'H

Home Entertainment Center 
S9W "x  16^ " i  27 5 16" H

Hudman Furniture Co.

CburcJ

tfs;
tbeir ne

follo^

The!

0  *
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TOUNDING’ GIVEN 
M em bers of the Post 

Church of Christ hosted a 
potluck supper and an old 
fashioned "pounding”  for 
their new minister and 
fam ily, the Harold 
McSweenys, Sunday night 
following church serwces.

S e n io r  C itiz e n s  N ew s
The Senior Citizens are 
having lots of good times 
enjoying one another and 
other activities such as 
games and such.

Our Senior Citizen choir 
was invited to Tahoka this

NOTICE
West Saddlery 

& Western Wear
NOW HAS

100% Cotton
Shrink

lan-
1981

Levis
Vista, Master Charge 

^nd Layaway Welcome!

past Monday night and we 
enjoyed singing for them. 
AIm  Noel White and his son 
Steve were there and we 
sure enjoyed their singing.

We had a group of Senior 
citizens from T ^ oka  here 
for lunch Tuesday the 15th 
and they were to tour the 
mill. We certainly enjoyed 
them.

Bea Dodson, Mrs. Ed
wards, William Young from 
Lubbock, Aubrey Ritchie 
and our own Mr. Moore 
entertained us with several 
good old time pieces on the 
fiddle, guitar and harmoni
ca. These were enjoyed 
very much.

A group of senior citizens 
went to Snyder this past 
Friday night to hear the 
Blackwood Brothers.

We are having good 
attendance each day, plus 
we feed several shut-in 
people. All our sick folks 
are improving slowly and 
our prayers are with them 
and their families.

We are hoping to schedule 
another defensive driving 
course for those who missed 
it the last time we had it, so 
if you are interested let us 
know so we can get a count 
on how many to plan for 
and we can get in touch 
with Bert Snclair and make 
a date with him.

We always practice on 
our singing on Tuesday 
night and we enjoy the 
fellowship we have with 
each other.

Don’t forget we will be 
having a m usical this 
Thursday night at 7:30 p.m. 
There will be a lot of good 
singing and music so come

my

er

INSURANCE
Post's F rie n d ly  A g e n c y

495-3050 a 3051

YOUR^^peWfetf
bauronce f  { fK o e ttrMiwat voM niwr

The Travelers

LIFE - HEALTH - COMMERCIAL 
OIL FIELD - FARM - RANCH 

HOME - AUTO - BUSINESS 
RECREATION VEHICLES

Let’s Really Get Behind Our Team

C O M P L E T E S  B A SIC
—  P v t. 1 W ilM am  
Leftrldge, son of Ed
die G. Moore of Post, 
has com pleted  his 
basic arm y training at 
Fort Knox, Ky.

SALAD SUPPER HELD
The Adult Sunday School 

class of the Church of the 
Nazarene met in the Fellow
ship Hall Sept. 10 at 7 p.m. 
for a salad supper. Those 
enjoying the fellowship 
were Mr. and Mrs. F. W. 
Rogers, Mr. and Mrs. G. L. 
Perkins, Mr. and Mrs. A. 
L. Warren, Mr. and Mrs. 
Weldon Swanger, Mr. and 
Mrs. Ruben Wilke, Mr. and 
Mrs. Roy Gary, Mrs. Lottie 
Sanders, Pastor and Mrs. 
Tom  Evans and Jennifer 
Fumagalli.

down and join us. We have 
changed this date, due to 
football games on Friday 
night.

Also don’t forget we have 
blood pressure checks every 
first and fourth Tuesday 
and first and third Thurs
days. Also hearing aid 
checks tw ice a month. 
Every fourth Thursday and 
every first Monday are also 
for hearing aid checks, so 
take advantage of this 
service. Call 2998 if we can 
help you in any way.

The bus makes a trip to 
Lubbock every Tuesday of 
each week and on Friday if 
it is an emergency doctor 
trip. It takes senior citizens 
every day to town, so if you 
need the bus, please call 
and let us help you, call 
2998.

Still would like to get 
some of the folks interested 
in arts and crafts, any 
takers?

f n l jo p is
4̂KE0 COFFtf

C H I P P E D  

S A N D W I C H

R E C E I V E

FREE COCA-COLA
MORTON'S SALISBURY STEU/TURKEY/W ESTERN/MEATLOAF

DINNERS "FKG.
16 OZ. 
PKG.

GLADIOLA

FLOUR
UPTON FAMILY SIZE

TEA RAGS

5 LB. 
BAG

M CI
CRACKERS

$ 1 2 9

PKG 5 1
S H U R FIN E, 1  LB . STICKS

O LE O  M AR G AR IN E

PRICES EFFECTIVE SEPTEMBER 1 7 - 19.1981

♦

SUNSHINE COOKIES

CHIP-A-ROO’ S $ 1 2 9
M EDIUM Buy One -

SLUSH P U P P Y c e t One F R E E

AlLSOP
C O N V E N I E N C E  S T O R E S

THERE'S ONE NEAR YOU
OPEN U  HOURS 

365 OAYS 
A YEAR

Bruster rites 
are held here

Funeral services for Gro
ver C. Bruster, 73, of 
Midland and formerly of the 
Gordon Community were 
held Sunday afternoon at 2 
p.m. in the Hudman Funei^ 
al Home Chapel. Terry 
Bavaousett of Lubbock offi
ciated and was assisted by 
Harold McSweeny, minister 
of the Post Church of 
Christ.

Burial was in Southland 
Cemetery under direction of 
Hudman Funeral Home.

Bruster died Thursday, 
Sept. 10 in Midland.

Bom March 25, 1908 in 
Aremore, Ok. he married 
Ella Huddleston, Jan. 1, 
1933 in Lovington. They 
m oved to the Gordon 
Community and farm ed 
there for 67 years before 
moving to Midland 3 ^  
years ago.

Survivors include his wife 
Ella of Midland; one 
daughter, Laquetta Carlton 
of Midland; one brother, 
German Bruster of Carls
bad, N .M .; one sister-in- 
law, Zellah Huddleston of 
Post; three grandchildren 
and two great-grandchil
dren.

Pallbearers were Robert 
Mock, Carl Stone, Jackey 
Hair, Norvien Nieman, Bob 
Jones and Merl Sales.

ANDREWS VISIT
Ruth M cClellan accom 

panied Rena Ferguson and 
W illie Mason Saturday 
morning to Andrews where 
they visited with Harry Lee 
and Dorthy Mason. Ruth 
also visited Sunday with 
Rev. and Mrs. Dale Dozier 
and attended both Sunday 
services with them. The trio 
returned home Monday.

The Post (T ex .) Dispatch Thursday, Sept. 17, 1981 Page 3

Pair draws heavy fines
Warren Jose Rivera and 

Jose Alforo Delacenda, both 
of Ballinger^ were arrested 

here F r i^ y  and paid fines 
and court costs each on two 
charges.

Rivera was charged with 
public intoxication and pos
session of marijuana under 
two ounces. He paid to e

and court costs of $56 in 
Justice of Peace court No. 1 
on the intoxication charge 
and $211 in to e  and court 
costs in county court on the 
possession ch^ge.

Delacenda paid fine and 
court costs of $136 on the 
DWI charge in county court 
and $211 fine and court

Each also was given two 
years probation on the 
possession charge.

Floyd Hair was released 
on $53.50 cash bond on an 
assault charge Hied by his 
wife. He was arrested 
Friday.

r

Associa ting bureaucrats 
with "red tape" goes back 
to  the seventeenth century, 
when official documents 
were f i r s t  t ie d  w ith  
tape of a reddish hue.

e n t r y ^Action
A ccount

1 5 .7 5 %
(as of September 1 4 , 1 9 8 1 )

for $1,000
and fixed for entire term

Now you can earn the premium rate paid to very large accounts by 
participating in the Sentry Action Account.

Action Accounts are available to individuals, partnerships, corpora
tions and nonprofit organizations. You select a term (from 30 to 89 
days). Your interest rate is fixed for the entire term and based upon 
the rate in effect at the time you open your account.

You need only $1,000 to open an Action Account. There are no set 
up fees or enrollment charges.

To open an Action Account, come to any Sentry Savings office. Bring 
Sentry your savings. We’ll guard them and make them grow.

THIS OBLIGATION IS NOT A SAVINGS ACCOUNT OR DEPOSIT 
AND IS NOT INSURED BY THE FEDERAL SAVINGS AND LOAN 
INSURANCE CORPORATION. IT IS A GENERAL OBLIGATION 
OF SENTRY SAVINGS ASSOCIATION AND IS BACKED BY THE 
FULL FAITH AND CONFIDENCE OF THE ASSOCIATION.

SENTRY SAVINGS
Post

106 N. Broadway • 495-3696
Headquarters; Slaton. TX • Offices in Tahoka; Lamesa. Lubbock and Idalou

\CStDd7iZ7/
\Q3DQD(D/

I  r ' 1 .....r

r \
O

O .O.

CAPRICE
No. 116, useful equip., air, auto, 
stereo, 4.4 V8, trunk opener . .$8,855

IMPALA
Stock 77, maroon, air, sport mirror, 
economy V8, AAA-FAA stereo. .$8,299

MONTE CARLO
Stock 130, jade green, 
stereo, 3.8 V6 economy .

tilt wheel, 
....... $8,199

CITATION
Hatchback coupe. Stock 117, silver, 
air, 4-speed, 4 cyl., EPA 25 .. .$7,220

'82 CAVALIER
4-Dr., Stock 106, red, sport mirrors, 
tilt wheel, new model .............$8,435

'82 PONTIAC
J2000, 4 cyl., a ir, auto, bucket 
seats, beige, Stock 90............... $8,040

GRAND PRIX
White, V6, cruise, ra lly  wheels, 
sport mirrors............................ $8,740

FLEETSIDE PICKUP
FFA vehicle, long 305 V8, ESC 
extra fuel tank. No. 89 ............$7,480

MONTE CARLO
Driver training, V6, jade green, 
stereo tape, low m ileage....... $8,225

Other 1981 models not listed are also sale priced. 
Financing available with 10 percent down, approved 
credit, 13.8 annual percentage rate through Sept. 23, 
1981.

New cars or pickups will never be this cheap again. 
Take advantage of this Garage Sale today. Open to 6 p. 
m. Saturday afternoon.

HAROLD LUCAS MOTORS
111 S. Bdwy. iai 2825
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WANT AD RATES 
First Insertion per Word 8c 
Consecutive Insertions
___per Word 7c
Minimum Ad 18 1.50
Brief Card of Thanks 2.00

Services

JACKSON PUMPING 
SERVICE 

Cesspools, mud pits 
CaU 49W245

tfc 7-2

Will do new roofs, re-roofs, 
trailer roofs, repair, add 
ons, new construction, all 
types of remodeling and 
concrete work. Experienced 
Ronnie Jasper 798-0340 Lub
bock or Monte Beckham, 
793-6395 in Lubbock.

4tp9-17

Miscellaneous

TO GIVE AWAY: Puppies, 
^  Spitz and H A ustrian  
Shepherd. Chile balls of fur. 
Call 495-2645.

Itc 9-17

Will do babysitting in my 
home weekdays and Satur
days 3 till 11. Call 495-2692.

Itp 9-17

GOING OUT OF SUMMER 
SALE

Saturday morning at 
BOB HUDMAN'S

GREENHOUSE. 
Itc 9-17

Save 20 percent on manu
facturer’s first quality steel 
building. All sizes from  
$2.69 sq. ft. - 70. Builders 
welcome l-8(XV821-7700 Ext. 
803 or 417-736-2183.d

Itp 9-17

RESIDENTIAL PEST 
CONTROL

Frcn $12 a house. C ^  Bob 
Hudman at 495-2377 or 
495-2187.

tfc 5-31

STEAM CARPET AND 
UPHOLSTERY CLEANING 
For free estimates on 
Carpet Cleaning, call 495- 
3213 or 495-3427. Royal 
Carpet Cleaning.

tfc 8-1

YOUR OLD family portraits 
copied and or restored by C. 
Edmund Finney, 1813 North 
1st, Tahcka. Hours 1 to 5 
p.m. 9984142.

tfc 9-11

MARY KAY COSMETlCfr 
CALL

VADA CLARY 
495-2582

tfc 1-29

CASH AND CARRY 
New feature, 2 Carna

tions for $1. All arrange
ments and bud vases 
regular price.

Prairie Flower Shop 
495-2658

Commercial
Radios

Available
Plus

Installation 
and Repair

C
R a d i o  / t i a e l T )

1 0 5  W M am  
D ial 3 6 6 6

Public Notice
NOTICE OF INTENTION 

TO INCORPORATE 
Notice is hereby given 

that MITCHELL DISTRI
BUTING CO., INC., whose 
principal business office is 
at 122 North Avenue Q, 
Post, Garza County, Texas, 
intends, on or before 
September 3, 1981, to
become incorporated with
out a change of firm name. 

Dated: August 20, 1981.
Mike Mitchell

4tc 8-27

HEARING NOTICE
The final hearing for the 

Revenue Sharing budget for 
the Entitlement No. 13 will 
be Monday, September 28th 
at 10:00 a.m. This hearing 
will be in the Commission
ers Courtroom at the Garza 
County Courthouse. The 
tentative figures for the 1982 
fiscal year are $65,572.00 
which are broken down as 
follows:

General Administration 
3,972.00

Roads, 31,000.00.
General Fhiblic Buildings

22.500.00.
Social Services 2,100.00.
Education 2,500.00.
Public Safety 3,000.00.
Parks & Recreation

500.00.
Itc 9-17

NOTICE
TO ALL INTERESTED 
PERSONS:

Notice is hereby given 
that the City Council of 
Post, Texas will hold a 
hearing on the annual city 
budget. Said hearing is to 
be held at the Chty Hall in 
the City of Post, Garza 
0)unty, Texas, at 7:30 p.m. 
September 28, 1981 at which 
time the 1981-1982 budget 
will be considered and 
adopted. All objections and 
exceptions thereto will be 
heard by the C t̂y (Council.

Wanda Wilkerson 
City Secretary

2tc9-17

NOTICE
TO ALL INTERESTED 
PERSONS:

The City Council of the 
City of Post will hold a 
hearing on September 28, 
1981, 7:30 p.m. on approxi
mately $OT,000.00 in Reve
nue Sharing Funds to be 
available for the 1981-1982 
fiscal year for Seal Coating
paving, Maintainer, Ceme
tery Tractor, Auto and to 
formally adopt a budget. All 
objections and exceptions 
thereto will be heard by the 
City Council.

Wanda Wilkerson 
City Secretary

2tc9-17

NOTICE
The City of Post will 

accept bids to build a 34’ x 
34’ X  14’ double garage for 
Sanitation trucks.

Bidding shall be by open 
bid, and the same shall be 
received by the Qty Secre.- 
tary of the City of Post, 
Texas up to and including 
5:00 p.m. October 5, 1981. 
Bids will be opened at 7:30 
p.m. on October 5. 1981.

The City Council rese^ w
the right to reject any and 
all bids and waive formali
ties.

Wanda Wilkerson 
City Secretary

2tc 9-17

Lost & Found For Rent

LOST: Gold chain bracelet 
with 3 small diamonds. 
Possibly lost at Annual 
Signing at football field. 
Sentimental value. Reward. 
Please call 495-3449.

Itc 9-17

FOR RENT: Rockwood 
ca m p e r , for rent by the 
week or day. See at 411 
West nth  St.

6tp8-20

Garage Sales

FOR RENT: Trailer spaces 
with electricity, water and 
sewer, 205 S. Broadway, 
Call 3938.

tfc 9-10

TWO FAM ILY GARAGE- 
Sale: 510 West 11th Thurs
day through Saturday 9 to 5.

Itc 9-17

GARAGE SALE: Friday 9 
a.m. Miscellaneous linens, 
household items, clothes. 
715 West 13th.

Itc 9-17

FOR LEASE: one - 2 room 
apartment and one - 3 room 
apartment, furnished, bills 
paid. 109 North Avenue N, 
Post. Call Lubbock 7994)505. 
W. B. Uttle.

tfc 9-3

FOR RENT: in back of 513 
West 4th, a four room 
house. C^me by or call 3231.

Itc 9-17
GARAGE SALE: 615 West 
12th. Saturday only from 10 
til 5:30. Clones, furniture 
and miscelanneous.

Itc 9-17

Real Estate

GARAGE SALE: 513 West 
4th lots of clothes, miscell
aneous and little of every
thing. Friday and Saturday.

Itx 9-17

FOR SALE: 3 bedroom, 2 
bath, fireplace, double gar
age, 1016 Camden Circle. 
CaU 495-3200.

2tc9-3

GARAGE SALE: Saturday 
only, 1010 West 10th, No 
Early CaUers!!!

Itc 9-17

FOR SALE: Total Electric 
2 bedroom home, must see 
to appreciate. CaU 495-3791 
or com e by 117 North 
Avenue Q.

4tc6-25
GARAGE SALE: Saturday 
only. No Early Calls!!! Lots 
of good junk, a few 
antiques, including wicker 3 
cushion setee. ^  mUe east 
of Grassland.

Itc 9-17

GARAGE SALE AT 4-H 
bam : Kingsize mattress 
(clean) with box springs 
and frame, set $100; bed
spread like new, black fur 
fabric, king size, $35.; 
Trombone and case, good 
condition; pickup mirrors; 
clothes; Kiss tapes and 
more. WiU be at the 4-H 
Flea Market Saturday with 
these and other things if not 
sold before then. Bed can be 
seen at m y home. Call 
629-4286. PoUy CYavey.

Itc 9-17

FOR SALE BY OWNER: 
Built in 1977, 3,000 plus 
square feet, 2 fireplaces, 
court yard, rose garden, 1 
bedroom  rental unit in 
back. Serious inquiries only. 
Phone weekdays, 9 til 5, 
2750 and weekends 2972.

tfc 8-20

FOR SALE: Two two-bed- 
room homes at Graham 
Chapel. One with three 
smaU houses, 180 by 170 lot, 
propane tank, well and 
pump. Second on 100 x 135 
lot, with propane tank, weU 
and pump. Owner finance. 
Phone 817-3624276.

tfc 6-25

GARAGE SALE: Saturday 
only, odds and ends at 206 
West 13th 9 tUl?. No Early 
Calls.

Itp 9-17

FOR SALE: 3 bedroom, 2
bath, home in quiet neigh
borhood, on lot and one-half. 
See at 113 South Ave. 0 . or 
caU 495-3643 after 6 p.m.

2tp9^

GARAGE SALE: Out 4 
mUes on Snyder highway, 
turn right up fenced lane, 
across railroad track, house 
on hill. Little girls clothes, 
men and womens. Odds and 
ends. Thursday and Friday, 
Elizabeth Hart and Nancy 
Kemp.

Itp 9-15

MITCHELL 
REAL ESTATE

Public Notice

SOUTH PLAINS 
ANSWERING SERVICE 

PHONES & RADIOS 
NIGHTS, WEEKENDS, 

AND HOLIDAYS 
24 HOUR

SERVICE AVAILABLE 
For information call: 

Diana Poe, 495-3069.
Itc 9-17

2 BR, 1 bath, good 
condition, fenced yard,, 
perfect for small f a ^ y .

3 Bedroom, 2 bath, large 
back yard, 1 car garage, 
good location.

Member of Texas 
Land MLS

Mike Mitchell, Broker 
Wanda Mitchell 

495-3104 or 
828-5878

Kim MiUs 
495-3719 
495-3726

»•

SPO R T
SHORT

There's more to the term 
"flying o ff the handle" than 
you might think. The phrase 
implies the kind of trouble 
that would result if an ax- 
head flew off its handle.

r'

Floydada Livestock
Soles

In th e  heat o f  c o m p e t i
tion , sp orts  enthusiasts m ay 
lose  sight o f  e y e  sa fe ty . 'The 
racquet sports—tennis, rac- 
q u e t b a l l ,  b a d m i n t o n ,  
squash—a cco u n t  fo r  m any 
o f  the 3 5 ,0 0 0  sp orts  and 
recreational eye  injuries in a 
year.

D I A L  806-983-2153

Sale Every Wednesday-11 A.M
The first state to enter the 
Union after the original 
13 was Vermont in 1791.

Don McCandless, Manager
Call  806-983-2153, F loydada

All HuyCrs and Consigners Welcome!

Follis Heating
& Air. Cond.

. lhs(;)Uution 
S4T\ ii*c

P A Y N E
E Q U I P M E N T
I l U  I I . M  I \1 \ T I >

D I A L  628-3271
\ \  I I  M ) \ .  I I  \  \ S

For Sale

FOR SALE: Saxaphone, 
call 4 9 5 ^ .

tfc 9-17

FOR SALE OR TRADE: 
Used tin, 8 and 20 foot 
lengths; 16,000 pound capa
city grain or feed storage 
tanks; trusses, 30 foot span, 
call 495>3666 or 495-3210.

tfc 9-17

FOR SALE: 1973 Pontiac 
Grandville, call 495-2206.

Itc 9-17

FOR SALE: 2 sets of twin 
mattresses including box 
springs. 495-3442.

2tp9-10

FOR SALE: Trampolines, 
sales and service, new and 
used. Call 6294315 after 5
p.m.

tfc 9-10

FOR SALE: Clarinet. Call 
6294266.

Itc 9-16

FOR SALE: Several good 
parts for a 1977 Pontiac 
Lemans and a 350 V-8 
engine, transmission and 
rear end with 20,000 miles 
on it. C!all 495-3319 or see at 
505 West 4th.

Up 9-17

FOR SALE: Round table 
and 4 chairs. CaU 2063.

Itc 9-17

FOR SALE: ’76 Model 
Honda 1000 YeUow, 2 hel
mets, $2,000. C:aU 495-2649.

3tc9-17

FOR SALE: 1979 Suzuki DR 
370 4 stroke. CaU 495-3846 
after 5 p.m.

tfc 9-10

FOR SALE: Baled Red Top 
Cane, $2 a bale, call 
495-2654.

tfc 8-13

FOR SALE: Alfalfa Hay. 
Can deliver. 9984680 or 
924-7619 in Tahoka.

tfc 6-25

FOR SALE: Good used furn
iture, refrigerators, cook- 
stoves, washers, dryers, 
bicycles, dog houses and 
antiques.

TED’ TRADING POST 
1205 South 9th Slaton 

Phene 828-6820
tfc 10-11

Candy, Gun & Novelties 
vending business for sale in 
Post good income 4 to 6 
hours weekly total price 
$1621. Write GSW Vendine 
Co. 3831, Briarm ore, San 
Antonio, Texas 68246 include 
your phone number.

4 tpM

FOR SALE: 1979 24 foot 
Jamboree motor home on 
Dodge chasis, 340 engine. 
Very good condition. CaU 
3293.

2tc 9-10

Business
Opportunities

9I.M0I>rrSALES MANAG1 
$500 to $800 a week.
If you have a proven 

track record in direct sales 
management and know how 
to organize, motivate and 
train sales people, then caU 
me. Our business is up 500 
percent this year and we 
are expanding into this 
area. Call Gene Gordon 
coUect at 402-592-3170.

Itc 9-17

Wanted
IMMEDU'TE OPENINGS 
Postex Plant of Burling- 

Ind., Inc. is now taking 
ippUcations for production 
rainees and experienced 

le production workers. 
Burlington Industries is the 

;est textUe firm in the 
orld and offers its em- 

doyees: Paid group life and 
lospitalization, 7 paid holi- 

lys, vacations with pay, 
:ood working conditions, 

lit Sharing Retirement 
’Ian, exceUent hourly earn
er and CYedit Uni<m. 
Come talk with us about 

Ithe exciting textUe industry. 
For those qualifying we 
loffer a chaUenging oppor
tunity, growth, and secure 
lity.
I Apply in Person 

Poster Plant 
of

Burlington Industries, Inc. 
409 S. Ave. C Post, Texas 
Employment Office Hours 

8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Monday — Friday 
Equal O i^rtunity 

Elmployer M-F
tfc 5-21

WANTED: A two bedroom 
house to rent, caU 2380.

Itp 9-17

WANTED TO BUY: 2 row 
tractor, prefer to have 
Ford. CaU 495-2116.

2tp9-
17

GUN REPAIR
We repair all kinds of 

guns, including custom hot 
blue, custom  or regular 
stock and woodwork. Iteed’s 
Gunsmith Service, contact 
Femie or Ronnie Reed at 
6294376, Justiceburg.

4tp 9-17

WANTED TO BUY 
Junk guns regardless of 

condition for parts. Reed’s 
Gunsmith Service, Contact 
Femie or Ronnie Reed at 
6294376, Justiceburg.

4tp 9-17

LUMBER YARD man want
ed. General lum ber yard 
work. Good salary, vaca
tion, hospitalization insur
ance. Permanent. Good ̂ .

working conditions, pension 
plan. See Charles WaUace, 
manager at R. E. Cox 
Lumber Co.

tfc 5-14

BABYSITTING: 7 a.m. to 6 
p.m., Monday thru Satur
day. Drop by 912 West 6th.

tfc 8-13

Babysitting: 7 til 5:30 
Monday thm Saturday, 916 
West 6th or caU 3260, Becky 
Warren.

Itp 9-10

KITCHEN HELP needed at 
Garza Memorial. Benefits 
include paid hospitalization 
and life insurance; hoUdays 
and sick leave. Pick up 
applications at admissions 
office , return and make 
appointment for interview.

Itc 9-10
i

GORDON’S 
Painting Co.

Jack Gordon
Dial 3206 

Free

Repairs for all oil producing machinery

Sikes Machine Shop, Inc.

Slaton, Tex. 806-828-6568

Repairs for Agribusiness

Steel Fabrication — Custom Mfg.

The most thoroughly furnished 
machine shop in West Texas — and 
we know what we're doing.

Seedlings 
orders taken

LUBBOCK — Applica
tions are now being accept
ed for windbreak seedlings 
from  the Texas Forest 
Service.

These seedlings, grown 
from seed coUected in West 
Texas and eastern New 
Mexico, are produced in the 
Service ’s greenhouse in 
Lubbock and in a field 
nursery near Halfway.

Conifer species available' 
this season incUuded Ariz
ona cypress, Eastern red 
dar, Austrian pine and 
Ponderosa pine. 'Iliese con
tainerized seedlings cost $1 
each and are sold only in 
multiples of 30 seedlings.
' Hardwood species include 
bur oak, Shumard oak, 
Russian olive, native plum, 
hackberry, mulberry, hon- 
eylocust and green ash. 
TTiese bare root seedlings 
are priced at $20 per 
hundred, minimum order. 
'The price includes the state 
sales tax.

746-5801. Applications are 
also available from county 
offices of the Agricultural 
Stabilzation and Conserva
tion Service, Soil Conserva
tion Service and agricultur
al extension agents.

rn

The name vinegar comes 
from via aigre, French for 
"sour wine" which is what 
vinegar is, or was originally.

Seedlings ordered now 
will be ready for pickup and 
planting in March 1982. 
Trees sold by the Texas 
Forest Service may not be 
used for lanscaping or 
ornamental purposes.

For applications and in
formation on Windbreaks, 
contact the Texas Forest 
Service, Route 3, Box 216, 
Lubbock, Texas 79401, (806)

CAREER SALES 
OPPORTUNITY

I Farm Bureau Insurance 
I is looking for a few g o ^  
Ipeople to help sell and 
Iservice established farm 
!and ranch accounts in Lynn 
and Garza County. Our 

I people average over $20,000. 
their first year, and more 
each year thereafter. 'Three 

[year training program. No 
travel. 160 hours of com- 

Ipany paid classroom train
ing.

If you are interested in 
hard work and a rewarding 
future, call for interview.

Pat Green 
Agency Manager 

Farm Bureau 
(806) 9984320.

19tfc

GCJLA Rea Market
Arts — Crafts —

& Giant Garage Sale
Stockbarn — US 84

Saturday, Sept. 19 8:30 am to 3 pm
Come early and do Christmas Shopping!

Booths by: Dolores Dunn, Buelah White, 
Close City EH Club, Glenda McClellan, 
Graves-Mason, Glenda Morrow, Juanita 
P eel, B ea trice  Dodson, Po lly  C ra vy , 
Orabeth White and others.

C L E A R A N C E

☆ D E A L S i T i r

C LEA N  USED CARS
'79 PHOENIX LJ SEDAN — Red, 
vinyl roof, new tires, V8, auto, air, 
tilt wheel, stereo, real nice car, 
only 37,000 miles, drive it today. 
Save plenty, warranty available.

$4,995
'78 FAIRMONT 2-DR. — Brown 
metallic, vinyl trim, new tires, air, 
auto, V8, very clean, low mileage
model.

$3,095
'77 PLYMOUTH SEDAN — White, 
fair tires, runs good, air, auto, and 
the price is right.

$1,895
'70 OLDS 98 SEDAN
tires, a ir, power.
locally owned model.

— Blue, good 
very clean, 
See and drive

today.

$1,595
'78 CAPRICE SPORT SEDAN —
White with red vinyl top, power, 
cruise and tilt, Michelin tires, very 
clean, locally owner, need to drive 
this car to appreciate i t .

$2,495
LUCAS MOTORS

in S. Broadway Dial 2825
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Gamma Mu in 1st
meeting of year

Jane Mason hosted Gam
ma Mu Sorority in her home 
on Sept. 8. Ten members 
opened up the 1981-82 year 
with the fe m e ’s purpose to 
place a greater emphasis on 
the individual. President 
Orabeth White urged the 
m em bers to strive for 
enthusiasm and imagination 
in their coming programs.

Secretary Debbie Mason 
read the minutes of last 
spring’s meeting, denoting 
that the sorority had been 
changed to Tuesdays for 
this year. Roll call was each 
person’ s answer to the 
question, “ Did you get out 
of Garza Co., and where, 
this summer?’ ’

Treasurer Irene Fry re
ported that the spring bake 
sale had been a success, 
and that the annual scholar
ship had been presented to 
1981 graduate Dee Dee 
Redman.

Mrs. Mason, the educa
tional director, introduced 
the new yearbooks. She 
summarized the many as
pects of program material 
existing around Garza 
County and the talented 
people available in the 
community.

V ic e -p r e s id e n t  Jan e  
George then asked for 
names of rushees. It was 
decided that m em bers 
would invite their rush

Subscribe to
The Homemaker

Now homemakers have their 
own magazine' With news 
about Extension Homemaker 
club projects and activities, 
ideas for crafts and needle
work. recipes galore and 
homemaking articles to save 
you time and money. The 
Homemaker is published 
every other month and is 
available by subscription 
only. Order now and save as 
much as $8 off cover price.

Yea. Pleate t e n d  me 
THE HOMEMAKER.
0  2  Y r  $ 1 0  0 1  Y r  $6

Name

Address

City

State Zip

Send check with order to:

POST DISPATCH  
Box 10

Post, Texas 793S6

Make check payable to 
The Homemaker.

prospects to a salad supper 
on Sept. 22.

Before dism issing for 
refreshments the other 
m em bers surprised Carol 
Williams with a' basketbull 
of green stamp books to 
honor her soon-expected 
baby. Each book had name 
suggestions for Carol to 
ponder before the happy 
event.

Glazed banana nut cake 
was served, with tea or 
coffee , to the following 
m em bers: Sara Briley, 
Helen Gemer, Jana McCal- 
lister, Julie Hudman, and 
the fore-mentioned officers. 
Informal snapshots of the 
summer vacations of those 
present were passed 
around, and news of their 
fam ilies exchanged. The 
meeting was adjourned with 
a c ir lce  and the closing 
ritual.

Stotts shower 
in Tahoka

A miscellaneous wedding 
shower honored Mrs. Donna 
Stotts,\ recent bride of 
Randall Stotts, Saturday 
morning, Sept. 12 in the 
home of Mrs. Loretta Tekell 
of Tahoka.

Approximately 30 guests 
registered between the 
hours of 9:30 and 11 a.m.

Special guests for the 
occasion were Norma Bau
mann, mother of the hon- 
oree, Doris Stotts, mother of 
the bridegroom, Mrs. J. D. 
Saffel of Petersburg, grand
mother of the honoree and 
Mrs. Rosa Gage of Lub
bock, grandmother of the 
bridegroom. All were pre
sented with peach colored 
carnation corsages.

The serving table was laid 
with a lace cloth and 
featured a silk flower 
arrangement of peach and 
brown flowers which was 
presented to Donna. A 
silver co ffee  service was 
used along with crystal 
appointments. Cheese coo
kies, ham rolls, blueberry 
muffins, orange jucie and 
coffee were served to those 
attending.

The hostesses presented 
the couple with a Farber- 
ware cook ware set and the 
cream er to their pottery 
set.

Hostesses for the occasion 
were Mmes. Wanita Kelly, 
Joanne Hammonds, Eva 
Mae Renfro, Kathi Brook
shire, Karen Lawson, Tere
sa Gandy, Joyce Edwards, 
Jackie Stephens, Virginia 
House, Betsy Adams, Belva 
Whittenton, Anna Penning
ton, Mary Beth McKibben, 
Loretta Tekell, Barbara 
Jaques, Martha Bodkin and 
Jerry Brooks.

The world’s highest moun
tain, measured from the cen
ter of the earth is not Everest, 
but Mount Chimborazo in 
the Ecuadorian Andes. It's 
height is 20,946,233 feet.

Jeweliy Sale
All Jewelry 

20% O FF
New shipment of many nice 
items including

Popular sets of pierced earrings 
(3 Pr. on card)

Gift box necklace & earring sets 
Children's Jewelry 
Western Designs 
Hair accessories 

SHOP W H ILE S ELEC TIO N S  A R E GOOD!
All Stock of

Latch Hook and Handwork 
K i t s ................................Vz Price

We can personalize a Latch Hook with name, 
football teams or other items & all yarn is Vi 
Price.

• • Happiness I s . . .

T. i
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Stained glass 
program given

Donna Stotts
Shower here for
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Brad and Diana Pool of 
Lubbock presented a pro
gram on stained glass to 
members of the Post Art 
Guild during its meeting 
held Monday night in the 
Reddy Room.

The guests showed mem
bers examples of their work 
and also gave some le ^ n s  
and pointers on the now 
popoular hobby.

Members present includ
ed Ann Bratcher, Queenie 
C ^k, (xeraldine Butler, Jo 
Ann M ock, M arie Neff, 
Mineola Stewart, Inita Can
non, Polly Gravy, Sheri 
Riedel, Billie Lou Thomas 
and one guest M argaret 
Barley.

Donna Stotts, recent bride 
of Randall Stotts, was 
presented with a miscellan
eous bridal shower in the 
bank community room, 
Sunday, Sept. 13.

Approximately 50 guests 
registered between the 
hours of 2 and 4 p.m.

Greeting the guests were 
the honoree, Mrs. Doris 
Stotts, mother of the bride
groom , and Norma Bau
mann, mother of the hon
oree. Other special guests 
attending were Mrs. J. D. 
Saffel, grandmother of the 
honoree, Jerri Baumann,

Coffee given for
R E F R E S H M E N T  TA B L E  — Shown I to r, M rs. Shirley Hardin, Darlene 
R y la n t and D o ro th y  M cCook. D a rle ne , an em p loyee  o f U n ited  i k j r  ¥ F X ' * I I *
Convalescent Home is shown in the a ttire  of "o ld  country liv in g "  as were IVlT̂ Sa r r  llllttlT i/S
a ll of the employees during the open house Sunday. Refreshments of 
cake, cookies, coffee and punch were served throughout the day. (S taff 
Photo)

150 attend open 
house Sunday
Approximately 150 guests 

attended the Open House for 
the United Convalescent 
Home Sunday afternoon. 
Sept. 13, between the hours 
of 1 and 4 p.m.

Activities were started 
with a barbecue buffet, 
prepared by cook Mary 
Gibb.

Entertainment was pro
vided throughout the after
noon by the “ Country 
Cousins’ ’ , Esker Stone, Dur- 
wood Bartlett and Bill 
Bartlett. A Lubbock Square 
Dance team  also danced

around the room  for the 
guests and a 22 piece senior 
citizens group from Level- 
land, the “ Kitchen Klatter” 
put on a very entertaining 
session. The entertainment 
concluded with the local 
Sisters in Song.

Employees of the Nursing 
home were attired in the 
country look with bonnets 
and long skirts or dresses.

The activities were under 
the direction of Activity 
D irector B everly Stansell 
and Vickie Mauldin and 
Bobbie Edler, administra
tor.

What^s Happening 
in Home Economics

By MRS. CHERYL WALKER 
County Extension Agent — Home Economics

Ronnie Dunn was elected 
as the new District 2 4-H 
Adult Leaders Association 
Vice-Chairman last Satur
day. As the vice-chairman, 
Ronnie will assist with the 
planning and conducting of 
district training and activi
ties.

Dolores Dunn also attend
ed the Saturday Leader 
Forum as the second voting 
delegate from  Garza 
County. Both Dolores and 
Ronnie attended workshop 
sessions on a variety of 
topics.

.'The annual district leader 
forum  offiers leaders the 
opportunity to gain new 
ideas to improve the county 
4-H program. Ronnie and 
Dolores will share the 
information with other lead
ers during the next local 
adult leaders meeting.

BROWN BAG SAFETY
Several m illion brown 

bags will be going to school 
in Septem ber. In those 
brown bags will be the 
lunch that was carefully 
packed for each dhild. 
Lurking in some of those 
bags, may be the “ food 
spoilers’ ’ — those unseen 
and unwanted bacteria that 
can turn a good lunch into a 
nightmare.

The “ flu”  and food borne 
illness are often mistaken 
for each other because the

symptoms are similar, says 
USDA’s Food Safety and 
Inspection Service. If your 
child com es home with 
severe headache, diarrhea, 
v o m it in g , a b d o m in a l 
cram ps and fever after 
eating, ask your doctor 
about the possibility of 
food poisoning.

What can you do to 
prevent food poisoning? 
First, cook food thoroughly. 
If it’s meant to be hot, keep 
it hot. If it’s meant to be 
cold, keep it cold. Use 
vacuum bottles to keep food 
hot or cold. Put a cold 
device into the lunch bag. 
Buy a com m ercial gel, 
freeze a small plastic tub of 
water, or fill plastic bags 
with ice cubes.

You can freeze certain 
types of sandwiches, though 
you may experience some 
loss in quality. Frozen 
sandwiches serve double 
duty: they thaw in time for 
lunch and help keep the rest 
of the lunch cool until then. 
Keep utensils and counter- 
tops used to prepare 
lunches clean, and wash 
your hands thoroughly be
fore preparing the meal.

Using a lunchbox instead 
of a paper bag may guard 
againk the physick abuse 
an active child generates. 
Lunchboxes, especially in
sulated ones, hold the cold 
much better than paper

Culture club 
opens new 
club year

The W oman’s Culture 
Club met Wednesday, Sept. 
9 at 2 p.m. in the home of 
Mrs. Estelle Davis.

Mrs. Maxine Earl, the 
president, opened the meet
ing with the president’ s 
message. She expressed her 
love for all the members 
and her heartfelt thanks to 
all for their cooperation.

The yearbook committee 
presented the 1981-82 year
books. 'The theme for this 
club year is the “ American 
Dream—Past, Present and 
Future.”

The secretary read a 
thank you letter from  
Hardin Simmons University 
for the scholarship fund 
given by the club on behalf 
of Michael Anthony.

The program leader, Mrs. 
Ruby Kirl^atrick presented 
the Federation Day pro
gram . She showed scrap
books of the Post (^ tu re  
<^ub from 1959*1966. These 
beautiful books held much 
interesting and informative 
material for each one. This 
was a very enjoyable 
program.

The following m em bers 
were present: Mrs. Doll 
Haire, Ruby Kirkpatrick, 
Ruth Duckworth, Buena 
Bouchier, Lillian Potts, 
Sylvia Evans, Linda Ma- 
louf, Maxine Earl, Pearl 
Storie, Beulah Pickett and 
the hostesses, Estelle Davis 
and Nita Burress.

Mrs. Andy Williams was 
honored with a layette 
coffee Saturday morning in 
the home of Mrs. Joe 
WiUiams at 806 W. 5th.

Approximately 60 guests 
called between the hours of 
9:30 and 11 a.m.

Special guests included 
the honoree’s mother, Mrs. 
Bud Davis, and her mother- 
in-law, Mrs. Curtis Will-

5-home tour 
is planned
A tour of homes is 

planned for October 18. The 
tour is sponsored by the 
Women’ s division of the 
Chamber of Commerce. 
Five local homes will be 
toured during the afternoon.

Homes listed on the tour 
include Dr. and Mrs. 
William C. Wilson, Mr. and 
Mrs. Jay Pollard, Mr. and 
Mrs. Bob Macy, and two 
more homes lis t^  have yet 
to be confirmed.

The time for the tour will 
be announced later, when 
final plans are made. 
Anyone wishing to take the 
tour is urged to call 
499^75, 495-2050 or 495-3750 
and leave your name. This 
will enable the cham ber 
members to set a time table 
for the tours.

The regular m eeting of 
the division was held Sept. 9 
in the Reddy room.

Those present were Jeni
fer Fum igalli, LaGayluah 
Feagin, Iva Hudman, Ger
aldine Butler, (^eryl Walk
er, Karen King, Voda Beth 
Gradine and new chamber 
secretary Donna Stelzer.

lams.
The serving table was 

covered with a blue cloth 
and centered with a wicker 
basket holding an assort
ment of small gifts from 
each of the hostesses.

Sausage balls, blueberry 
muffins, a fruit bowl, pink 
sherbert punch and coffee 
were served. Crystal and 
silver appointments were 
used. Mrs. Glenda McClel
lan served the punch and 
coffee.

The hostess gift was a 
folding high chair. Mrs. 
Williams presented each of 
the hostesses with a carna
tion corsage in baby colors 
of blue, pink and yellow.

The hostesses were:
Mmes. Jane Mason, Tina 

Brandon, Jana Mcf^aUister, 
Jane Terry, Mary Martin, 
Karen Conner, Kay Wal
lace, Nancy Wallace, Lucil
le Bush, Ruth McClellan, 
Lou Ann Gordon, Wanda 
Morris, Jean Morris, Ora
beth White, Judy Bush, 
Johnnie Norman, McCJlellan 
and Williams.

her sister and Mrs. Delores 
Early, aunt of the bride
groom of Levelland.

Frosted fruit punch, 
thumbprint cookies, sand 
tarts, mints and nuts were 
served to those attending 
from a table laid with a 
brown cloth overlaid with 
lace, featuring a silk flower 
arrangement of Iris in the 
honoree’s chosen colors of 
peach and brown, (^ s ta l 
appointments were used.

Hostesses for the occasion 
were Mmes. Bonnie Duren, 
Bonnie Tyler, Karla Morris, 
Allane Ammons, Beth 
Short, Barbara Babb, WiUa 
Didway, Joyce Tatum, Suz
anne Hudman, Betty Posey, 
Joyce Teaff, Ruby Will
iams, Linda Dye, Linda 
Waldrip, Carolyn Sawyers 
and Juanella Hays.

Hostess gift was a Hoover 
vacuum cleaner.

Needlecraft 
club meets

The Needlecraft club met 
Friday, Sept. 11, in the 
home of Linda Malouf.

Members answered roll 
call with “ how they spent 
the summer.’ ’Vickie Howell 
was voted into the club 
during the business meet
ing.

The afternoon was spent 
visiting and viewing the 
crochet work of Mrs. Esther 
Oider.

Delicious refreshments 
were served to the follow
ing: Georgie Nell Davies, 
Lucy Callis, Dorothy Tra
vis, Eula Evans, Alma Hut
to, Zella Webb, Selma 
Kennedy, Vickie Howell and 
one visitor, Mrs. Ester 
CJrider.

'A  friend is, as it were, a 
second self.”  Cicero

Energy program given homemakers
The (Hose City Extension 

Homemakers club met 
Tuesday afternoon in the 
home of Mrs. Linda Malouf. 
Thelma Epley and Hooter 
Terry presented a program 
on “ Energy” .

Roll call was answered by 
^ving “ Suggestions on Sav
ing Energy.”

Those present included 
Emma MeuUer, Inez Ritch

ie, Thelma Epley, Helen 
Richards, Jewel White, 
Hooter Terry, Mary Till
man, Linda Malouf, Ruth 
Young and one guest Mrs. 
W. L. Crider.

Homecoming  ̂
Mums

Plain -  $5“ , $ 7“
& $ 8 ”

Silk M u m s .................. . . .  no
O R D E R  NOW  FOR H O M EC O M IN G

S EP T . 25th

Maurine’s
615 West 5th 1)ial 495-2187

bags. Plus, a box is easy to 
keep clean and sanitary.

Tell your children to keep 
their lunch in a cool, shady 
place. Explain the simple 
steps to fokl safety: Keep it 
hot,keep it cold, keep it 
clean.

'SSS$SSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSS8SSSSSSSSSSSSSSSS?SSSSSSSS
S■

DANISH
IMPORTS

Dial 495 243t

special Prices
14K Gold Serpentine Chains

16 I n c h ................ l l i W f f ............................$10,00
18 I n c h ................ M m i ........................... $12.00
Bracel ets. . . .  .................................$6.00

90-Day Layaway
2 11 E. Main Dial 2314
^^a&SSSS8SSSimSSSS!SSSSSSSSSSS&SSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSSi

/y

Homecoming
Special

Thursday, Friday and 
Saturday Only

A L L  C O R D U R O Y PANTS
Green, tan, brown, black, navy, 

purple, turquoise, pink and grey

Chic, His, Esprit and 
Ocean Pacific

C ORD UROY B LA ZER S
Also on 3-Day Special

$35.00
Grey, Navy, Tan, Brown, Green 

and Burganriy_________

La Posta
4 12  N . Broadway
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PHS Classes hold elections-

room
m others nam ed

Juniors; Louise Greene, 
Zoe Kirkpatrick, Nelda Dat- 
by, Marge Tannehill, Caro
lyn Black, Shari Pool, 
Dortha Jacl^on, and Bonnie 
Tyler.

Sophomores: Shirley Stor- 
ie, Dorothy McCook, Marita 
Jackson, Patsy Bilbo, De- 
lores Redman and Nelda 
Dalby.

Freshmen: Glenda Mc
Clellan, Janet Peel, Mary 
Nell Holly, Vera Wartes, 
Sharron Morris and Ruby 
Williams. G RAND  O P E N IN G

■n>e four Post High School 
classes elected class offic
ers and room mothers Sept. 
9.

Class officers are as 
follows:

Sophomores: C^harles
Johnson, president; Mark 
Stark, vice president; Elena

Seniors: Patti McClellan, 
president; Karen Davis, 
vice president; Karig Peel, 
secretary; Trushell Marts, 
treasurer; Deann Ammons, 
reporter; and Donna Mas
sey, I ana Dunn and Amy 
Babb, student council re
presentatives.

Maldonado, secreUry-trea- 
surer; Judy Tanner, report
er; and Kent Duren, Carol 
HoUeman and Jeff Sharp, 
student council.

Juniors: Darla Jackson, 
president; Tim Tannehill, 
vice president; D’ Linda 
Tyler, secretary-treasurer; 
Cynthia Poole, reporter; 
and Bill Black, Will Kirk
patrick, Charlcie Dalby, 
student council representa
tives.

Freshmen: Mendy Ta
tum, president; Jay Valdez, 
vice president; Roxanne 
McGellan, secretary-trea
surer; Greg Massey, repor
ter; and Cynthia Samora, 
Curt Greer, and Kayla Peel, 
student council.

(Tlass room mothers elect
ed are 1981 are:

Seniors; Jane Mason, 
Ruthell Stanley, Joy Greer, 
Joann BlacklocK. Marie 
Davis, Norma Baumann, 
Barbara Babb, and AUane 
Ammons.

F R E E  FE E D
FA R M ER S  IN T E R N A T IO N A L  INC

1800 Erskine St., Lubbock, Phone 763-1909

Thursday, Sept. 1 7
(Former Hufstedler GM C Truck House)

Starting at 6:30 pm
8 to 5 Thursday, Sept. 1 7

5

Featuring
Harvester F

POOL TOURNAMENT
7 pm Friday, Sept. 18, playoff 7 pm Sat., Grand Prize 
Pool stick and case. Entry fee $3.

20 Free Door Prizes — Free Soft Drinks, Coffee
and Doughnuts

New 50 Series

Georgia’s Bar Tractors on Display
10 Pet. discount on all IH oil and filters thru Sept. 19

Soon WeMI Be Open to 2 a. m. See V. A. Dodson, owner, Weldon Preston or Raymond H itt for 
our equipment needs.

G ET Y O U R  F R E E  C O L L E C T O R  
T O D A Y  -  P L A Y  . . .

( N O  P U R C H A S E  N E C E S S A R Y !

n n n i N  c a s h  a n d

U U U g ROCERIES!!
★ WIN CASH ★  WIN GROCERIES '100,*50,«25
M ,0 0 0 ,M 0 0 ,M 0 ,« 5  . . . P L U S  5QC to n o o  O F F  P U R C H A S E

J 5 t   ̂ .  I ^  .. -..I* ..... J ■ A 4LNecessary. Every time you visit our stores corresponding square on the Collector ODDS CHART HOWTO ll’s Fun, Free and Easy, simply pick up a you'll receive a free game ticket. Punch Card. It's easy, just follow the rules on the
Free Collector Card at any of our out the perforated sections to reveal four back of your collector card. So start 

p l a y . . .  participating stores. There's No Purchase game markers. Match each marker to the playing today.

L PRIZE 
7 VALUE

NUMBER
OF

PRIZES

ODDS FOR 
ONEGAME 

TICKET

DDDSFOR 
13 GAME 
TICKETS

ODDS FOR 
26 GAME 
TICKETS

1 $1,000 17 1 in 107.059 1 in8,236 1 in4.118
) TOO 100 1 in 18.200 1 in 1.400 1 in 700

TOO
Grixeries TOO 1 in 18,200 1 in 1.400 1in 700

50
Groceries 200 1 in 9,100 1 in 700 l in  350

25
Groceries 300 1 in 6.067 lin  467 l in  234

10 500 1 in 3.640 lin  280 1 in 140
5 1.000 1 in 1.820 lin  140 1 in 70

$1.00 Off 27,872 1 in 66 1 in 5.1 1 in 2.5
$.50 Off 55.744 1 in 33 lin  2.5 l in  1.2

Total 65,833 1 in 22 lin  1.6
B e lte r

T h^V i

 ̂ W SfWi wc W
BCHeV ̂  CWWif ar< eewi* T«iM

*4M  0  « IciipS ffp A je tfu --------------- ^

SUPER SAVER SPECIAL SUPER SAVER SPECIAL SUPER SAVER SPECIAL

CRISCO
S H O R TEN IN G

3-LB.

DELSEY
BATHROOM  TISSUE

4 -R O LL PK G .

I f y Q b p
^  Quality A  •

MILK
H O M O  OR LOW FAT

1-GAL

L im it 1 — w ith  each $10.00 Purchase! L im it 1 — w ith e a c h $10.00 Purchase! L im it 1 — w ith  each $10.00 Purchase!

LIMIT... SUPER SAVER SPECIAL WITH EACH «10 PURCHASE!
(2 with ®20 purchase, 3 with ^30 purchase, etc.)

D E L  M O N TE

green BEANS
CUT G R EEN  BEANS

16-OZ. CAN

P H ILA D ELP H IA

CREAM CREAM  C H EES E
S ^ Z . PKG.

USDA G R A D E A

niorUe
D E L M O N T E FR YER S

D E L  M O N T E
>d monte

S’ J ' E E t  p e a s SWEET PEAS
PEAR HALVES

1 7 -O Z . CAN

16-OZ.
CAN

32 O Z . 6 PACK

HEALTH & BEAUTY
If \

r  1

UtJUi4U/

1  i  l

S IIK IE N C E  SHAM POO^
PEPSI

Z
S TILW ELL B R EA D ED OKRA

W ill

OR C O N D ITIO N ER  
7-O U N C E

YOUR
CHOICE

6 R EA D 8 0
cirr OKRA

1 2 -0 1  PKG.

EFFERDERT S™ STILW ELL 2(M)Z. PKG.

GHUISirS CHENABLE PLU S D EPO SIT STEW V EG ETAB LES
M U LT I-V IT A M IN S  «k i .

40TABLETS

CORRECTOL ia m iiv e3o

AUTHORIZED USOA 
FOOD STAMP 

REDEMPTION STORE

Cillor-Trimelon
RIGID BIMRD

A L L E R G Y
TAB LETS CHLOR-TRIMETQN

ALLERGY TABLETS M's

ECIAL PRICES 
AD GOOD THRU WEDNESDAY 

SEPT. 23rt!
WE RESERVE RIGHT 1 

QUANTITES t  REFUSE 
TO DEALERS!

G R E E N  G L N T  N IB B LER S
CORN-ON-
THE-(X)B 6-EAR PKG.

iir-m LEM O N A D E
w a  f  H c o T u r i m
IlMQMm

M )Z . FOR

A
Abai«̂

who ®
tbeCL/

least

#1 f

♦11

i

3
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A bandoned  wells a re  d ea th  trap s
Abandoned water wells or 

cisterns that are left uncov
ered are death traps, 
especially for some children 
who might stumble into 
them, a local conservation 
official warned this week.

“ Already this year, at 
least two children ^ v e  died 
after falling into old open

water wells, Dwaine Bin- 
ford, district conservationist 
for the USDA Soil Conserva
tion Service at Post said. 
“ A six-year old child died in 
Italy after falling into a 
16-inch abondoned well hole 
and a 22-month old child in 
Louisiana died after falling 
into a 16-inch well.” .

hbspitalization

:• Medicare 
Supplement

(Age 64 to 60)
Life Insurance 

Individuals and 
Families

CALL OR WRITE

Johnny Haire
Box 94/ Southland/ Tex./ Dial 996-5441 
R E S E R V E  L IF E  INSURANCE CO.

It's the Service after the Sale that countis

Binford said local land- 
owners and operators are 
being urged to look for any 
abandoned open holes on 
their land so they can be 
capped or covered.

“ State law requires land- 
owners to properly cover 
any well, cistern, or hcde 
more than ten inches and 
less than six feet in 
diameter,”  Binford continu
ed.

“ The covering must be 
permanent and must be 
able to withstand a 400 
pound weight.”

He said the law also 
requires that any abandon
ed well or hole ten or more 
feet deep be com pletely 
filled or capped at a depth 
of ten feet with a permanent 
plug, then filled from the 
plug to the surface.

SCS personnel stationed 
at Post help farmers plan 
and install irrigation water 
management system s on 
cropland and pastureland in 
the loca l Garza Soil and 
Water Conservation Dis
trict.

Partly because pumping 
costs have increased in 
recent years, some irriga
tion farmers are switching 
to dryland farm ing. By 
installing parallel terraces 
and other conservation 
measures, they catch and 
hold more rainfall on their 
land. They also leave crop 
residues on the soil surface 
to shade the land and 
reduce evaporation. In 
cases, this turns out to be 
more profitable than irriga
tion farm ing because of 
reduced energy costs.

Binford said, however, 
that when farmers switch to 
dryland farm ing, they 
should be careful to cap old 
wells.

RECENT VISITOR 
Mrs. Maude Pearce of 

Canyon has been here 
visiting her sister, Mrs. W. 
W. Stephens, and Mends for 
the last 3 weeks. She 
returned home with her 
daughter, Vivian Garner, 
last Tuesday.
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Windham reunion 
held here Sunday

/ lo

"That will be eight cents more— while you 
were te lling me how outrageous prices 

are, eggs went up."

Y

I t  was once believed that if a person dreams of a river, it 
means that something stands between him and his wishes.

The fifth annual Windham 
reunion was held Sunday, 
Sept. 6 in the Post 
Community center with a 
barbeque and ice  cream  
luncheon.

Election of officers for 
1982 were held and the date 
of Sept. 5, was set for the 
1982 reunion.

Those attending were 
Mrs. Bessie Windham, Mr. 
and Mrs. Eulas Brown of 
Hillsboro; Mr. and Mrs. 
Johnny Mooney of (^ b o n ; 
Mr. and Mrs. Everett 
Windham, Mr. and Mrs. J. 
D. Windham, Mr. and Mrs. 
WUey Hill, Mr. and Mrs. 
Jerall Bowen and Jerry of 
Snyder, Mr. and Mrs. 
Donald Windham, Mr. and 
Mrs. L. E. Rylant of 
Lubbock, Mr. and Mrs.

Gene Rylant and Darren of 
De Soto, Dale Mooney and 
daughters of Lubbock, Mr.
and Mrs. Robert Lee Mock 
and children of Slaton, Mr. 
Jerry Windham of Coleman, 
Mr. and Mrs. Danny Wind
ham and Brent, Sonjia and 
Reitha Smithey, Mrs. Billye 
Ruth Lowe, D w  and Dee 
Ann, Mr. and Mrs. Donnie 
Windham of Lubbock, Mr. 
and Mrs. J. W. Edwards, of 
New Home, Mr. and Mrs. 
Cap Jenkins of Jal N.M., 
Mr. and Mrs. John Edwards, 
and granddaughter of New 
Home, Mr. and Mrs. Dale 
Andress and children of 
Fort Worth, Kary Durham, 
Mrs. Eunice Porter and 
friends Henrietta Nichols of 
United C^nvelence Home of 
Post, Mrs. Ima Smithey, 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Tyler 
and David Tyler.

6 ^

C A S H  IN  F O R
IN

I
D o n 't Ire l about 
id e n tlly in g  alu* 
m in um  cans or 
o the r a lum inum  
item s. A  m agnet 
w o n 't s tic k  to  
them .

S tore up your 
a lum inum  trea
sure. W hen you 
have enough 
b ring  II in.
W e 'll pay cash 
fo r every can.

CASH FOR ALUMINUM CAN EMPTIES
HOW IT WORKS W E  W IL L  

PAY YOU
•C O U N T  Y O U R  ALUMINU/'^A CANS & B R IN G  

T H E M  TO Y O U R  N E A R E S T  C IR C L E  'M '  STORE  
• W E  W I L L  P A Y  Y O U  V P E R  A L U M I N U M  CAN 
• T H IS  S E R V IC E  A V A I L A B L E  A N Y T I M E  

D U R I N G  R E G U L A R  O P E R A T I N G  HOURS

PER 
ALUMINUM

V
\

U S D A  
CHOICE

4

SIRLO IN
STEAK

XTRA VALU TRIM  -  LB

CHUCK ROAST
„  -B L A D E ^ M N E P ^ ^  LB,

^  7-BONE STEAK

$ 1 0 !

$ 1 ^

:ss

lCvS kH9AR*

_______ ROAST
GROUND BEEF

SLICED BDLDGNA

WASTE 
FRff

FRESH & LEAN

bar-S 
14B. PKG

BAR S C A N N E D

HAMS
BONELESS 

FULLY COOKED

3 LB .
CAN $ ^ 4 9

GERMAN SAUSAGE DANKWORTH’S 
12-OZ. PKG.

$149

CANNED BISCUITS BALLARD i 
REG. CAN \B for^ I

SLICED BACON $133

CUDAHY FRANKS CHUCKWAGON 
12-OZ. PKG. 79*

SLICED BACON H A N D Y -B U U  
SIRED -

FARM  FRESH FRUITS & VEGETABLES

BANANAS

•O'

STO RE H O U R S:
MON. -  SAT. 9 til 9 

SUNDAYS 9 til 7

' M CHEER
DETERGENT

SPECIAL FRRES 
i  INIS AD GOOD 
1HRU WEDNESDAY, 

S EP T.ZM  
WE RESERVE RCHT 

ID URR OUANmiS
A REFUSE SALES TO 

DEALERS!

m

84.QZ. BOX

LIQUID
DETERGENT

20' O F F  L A B E L

32-OZ. B T L

P EA N U T
B U H E R

C R EA M Y - O R  - 
CRUNCHY

ÂauriuniB I M L  JAR

FOREMOST
rY7>̂

^REMOSr
CREAMED 

COTTAGE CHEESE

C O H A G E  C H EES E
16 -O Z. C TN .

KRAFT 
M A YO N N A IS E

32 O Z . JAR

I C e n L
nation

DOG
POOD

K EN -L-R ATIO N

DOG FOOD
B LU E  LA B E L
1SOZ.CAN

.NNAFf:

V IN E
R IP E

CELERY
TOMATOES

STALK

^)xinhaise

CIRCLE FOOD STORES
125  West 8th Post, Texas
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Texas fech U initiates ranch intern program
LUBBOCK — Ranching is 

a iot more than strumming 
a guitar on the front porch, 
as four Texas Tech Univer
sity students found out this 
summer.

Mending fences, greasing 
windmills, branding and 
dehorning cattle were all 
part of their unromantic 
tasks.

That’s the type of hands- 
on experience an agricultu
ral sciences professor. Dr. 
Fred C. Bryant, was aiming 
at when he established the 
first working ranch intern
ship program available in 
the western states.

“ Most of the students 
when they graduate are 
hired by state and federal 
agencies to work with 
ranchers on a daily basis,”  
Bryant explained. “ More 
and m ore, students are 
coming from urban areas 
and don’t understand ranch
ers, but have to give them 
mamagement advice.”

The program, which has 
been in organizational 
stages for two years, 
solicits students who want 
to learn the ins and outs of 
ranch life and teams them 
up with interested ranchers.

The International Society 
for Range Management, to 
which Bryant belongs, has 
been promoting the institu

tion of such a program, with 
Texas Tech being the first 
to put the plan nto practice. 
Because of its success this 
first year, Bryant said, the 
local program will serve as 
a model to other universi
ties interested in its estab
lishment.

Bryant admitted ranchers 
were reluctant to accept

Jack Mathis 
rites held

Funeral services for J. R. 
(Jack) Mathis, 79, of 
Lometa formerly of Post, 
were held at 3 p.m. at the 
Briggs Gamel Chapel in 
Lamnpasas. Burial was in 
Long Ck>ve Cemetery near 
Lometa.

Mathis farm ed in Post 
and was employed by Storie 
Gin and Basinger Gin in 
Southland for a time. He 
died Sept. 4, at Rollins 
Brook Hospital in Lampasas 
following a lengthy illness.

He is survived by his 
wife, Mary Bell of Lometa; 
a daughter, Mrs. R. V. 
(P atsy) Burnes of Kings- 
land; a brother, Walter M. 
Mathis of Tahoka; seven 
grandchildren and thirteen 
great grandchildren.

Jn tS n /a S m
HARDWARE STORES

I I A K D W A K F ,
VAMJii: O F  t h f : m o n t i i

QUANTITIES LIMITED

Regular
19.99

^  V

VV7»Ye
Supplies
Last

M U LT I-O U T LET  
P O W ER  C EN T ER
Turns one outlet into six safely and economically so you 
can power additional tools, appliances, electronic equip
ment and more! Circuit breaker (15 amp, 125V) automati
cally term inates any c ircu it overloads. W ith  6-ft. 
grounded power supply cord and shockproof unbreakable 
housing. 48725-6

Handy Hardware
Main 3036

students, but all four 
sponsoring ranchers have 
requested another intern 
next summer.

“ So far, the positive 
response has been pheno
menal,”  Bryant said.

John Lovell, a Clarendon 
rancher who worked with 
Texas Tech intern Richard 
Smith this summer, suppor
ted Bryant’s enthusiasm for 
the program.

“ It allowed me to have an 
extra hand in the summer 
when people are hard to 
find,”  Lovell said.

The 60-hour work week, 
driving tractors and mend
ing fences at the Lovell 
ranch, taught Smith “ the 
important things people 
without rural backgrounds 
don’t usually know,”  Lovell 
noted.

Texas Tech range and 
wildlife students participat
ing in the program included 
Richard Smith of Sweetwat
er, Steve Wesley of Tulia,

Vaccination of 
heifers urged

Vaccination of eligible 
heifers should be a top 
priority for cattlemen in 
their efforts to control 
brucellosis. Dr. Martin 
Brillhart, Lubbock, area 2 
veterinarian, Texas Animal 
Health Commission, re
commends.

This is one of 15 areas of 
the Texas Animal Health 
Commission throughout the 
state. It includes these 
counties: Andrews, Bailey, 
Borden, Cochran, Crosby, 
Dawson, Fisher, Floyd, 
Gaines, Garza, Glasscock, 
Hale, Hockely, Howard, 
Lamb, Lubbock, Lynn, Mar
tin, Mitchell, Nolan, Scurry, 
Terry, and Yoakum.

These are among advant
ages for cattlemen who 
vaccinate their cattle. Dr. 
Brillhart said.

1. A vaccinated heifer will 
bring a higher price at 
market;

2. Vaccination will bring 
about control of brucellosis, 
leading to eradication;

3. Vaccination reduces the 
proabaility that an infectefl 
cow will abort her calf.

The vaccine is free, 
complete information may 
be obtained from  your 
veterinarian, county agent, 
or the Area TAHC office.

Vaccination is a key 
element of the Texas 
brucellosis program , alt- 
though it is not the single 
answer. One of the goals of 
the Texas brucellosis plan is 
to have 70 percent of the 
eligible heifers in Texas 
vaccinated with the reduced 
dosage of Strain 19 vaccine. 
Use of the reduced dose 
virtually eliminates the titer 
problem (false reaction to 
brucellosis) which was a 
drawback in use of the 
form er stronger dose of 
vaccine.

Senator Short 
to speak Oct. 6

The Post Eagle Forum 
will sponsor a talk by State 
Senator E. L. Short of 
Tahoka at 7 p.m. Tuesday, 
Oct. 6 in the bank commu
nity room.

He will discuss the recent 
legislative session.

T H E  G U A R D  &  R E S E R V E :

\
T.

Ifs their job to protect you.
Ifs you who protect their jobs.

N f M f l v  o n o - l h i r t l  o i  o u r  P a) ! i o n ' s  c J e f o n s e  is i n  I h e  N a t i o n . i l  G u a r d  a n d  R e s e r v e  
l h i K ( »  v o l u n l m  n l i z c n  s o l d i e r s ,  s a i l o r s ,  a i r n x ^ n ,  a n d  m a r i n e s  p r e f e c t  
u s  s h o u l d  t h e m  I x '  n a t i o n a l  c r i s i s  o f  e n v i r o n m e n t a l  d i s a s t e r .  T h t * >  m u s t  
I x ' l r a i n t x l .  A n < l  r e a d y -  A s  y o u r  e m p l o y — T H E Y  N E E D  Y O U R  S U P P O R T .

l o  l e a r n  I x x v  y o u  c a n  h e l p ,  w r i t e :  E m p t o y e r  S u p p o r t .  A r l i n g t o n .  V A  2 2 2 0 9 .
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EMPLOYERS SUF*PORT 
THE GUARD &  RESERVE
Arlington.VA 22209

Gary Hamby of Lubbock 
and John Fanta of Iowa 
City, Iowa.

“ This will be a real plus 
for their resumes,”  Bryant 
said of students’ chances 
with prospective employers 
who look favorably on 
experience in the field.

Ranchers participating in 
the program will be honored 
at the annual Agriculture 
Council Pig Roast Nov. 19 
at Texas Tech. The ranch
ers include Lovell and Jim 
Robinson, both of Claren
don, James Hefly of Mc
Lean and Dr. Henry Marti
nez of Amarillo, owner of a 
McLean ranch managed by 
Tim Fitch.

“ We wanted to make 
students asware of the 
day-to-day operations of a

ranch as well as improve 
relations with the ranching 
industry,”  Bryant said.

Students in the program 
were given room and 
wages. In return they were 
expected to work six days a 
week from  sunrise until 
after sunset. The hard 
work, Bryant added, gave 
the students a working 
knowledge of ranching not 
available in textbooks.

A screening com m ittee 
made up of Bryant and two 
additional faculty members 
will select 1982 ranch 
interns in January. Student 
and rancher parings will be 
announced by March 15, 
1982.

“ We’d like to place 10 to 
15 students next summer,”  
Bryant said. “ We’d also like 
to get ranchers from New 
Mexico involved.

Speech teacher on 
state program

Miss Candice McConnell, 
Post high school speech 
teacher, will appear on the 
program  for the state

speech teachers three-day 
workshop to be held in 
Lubbock, Oct. 1-3.

The event is the state 
convention of communica
tion teachers.

R E P R E S E N T IN G
AM ER IC A N  AM IC A B LE L IF E

Garza County
99

DR. LEW IS MOORE 
Optom etrist

Mondays 9 :30-5 :30
DR. FRANK B U T T E R F IE LD  

O ptom etrist
Thursdays 9:30 - 5:30

206 W. Main Ph. 495-3687

B ILLR A M A G E

/
1946 Avenue Q 
Suite n o
Lubbock, Tx. 79408 
Ph (806) 747-2828

Life and Health Insurance
✓

LET US M S H IP  T
ASSEMBLY OF GOD 

12th and Avenue I 
J.W. Brown 

um rch Phone 495-2359 
Sunday School: 9:45 a.m . 

Worship Services :11a.m . and 6 p. m. 
Mid-Week Service: 7 p. m. Wednesday

BETHEL BAPTIST CHURCH 
North Broadway (Hwy. 84)
Rev. Troy Smith, Minister 
Sunday^hool: 9:45a.m. 

Worship Services: 11 a. m. &6 p. m. 
Mid-Week Service 7 p. m. Wednesday

CALVARY BAPTIST CHURCH 
210 East 6th

Rev. Morgan Ashworth, Minister 
Church Phone 495-2342 

Sunday School: 9:45 a. m. 
Worship Services: 11 a. m. and 7 p. m. 

Mid-Week Service: 7:30 p. m. Wednesday

GRAHAM CHURCH OF CHRIST 
Graham Community 

Sunday School; 10 a. m.
Worship Services: 11 a. m. and 6 p. m. 

Mid-Week Service: 7:30 p. m. Wednesday

CHURCH OF CHRIST 
108 N. Avenue M

Phone 495-2326 
Bible School: 9:30 a. m.

Worship Services: 10:30 a. m. and6 p. m. 
Mid-Week Service: 7:30 p. m. Wednesday

CHURCH OF GOD OF PROPHECY 
602 West 14th St.

Rev. Kenneth Cook, Minister 
Church Phone 495^74 

SundaySchool: 9:45a. m. 
Worship Services; 11a.m. and6p. m. 
Mid-Week Service: 7 p. m. Wednesday

Youth Coordinator

First United Methodist Church

Mrs. Ronald Babb who is the youth 
coordinator at the First United Methodist 
church has worked in the same capacity for 
over 20 years. She directs the youth choirs, 
which include the beginners, youth and 
junior choirs. She is married to Ronald who 
is a farmer and they have four children, 
Randy, Mike, Dana and Amy.

ft:'

BARBARA BABB

4

The Post Ministerial Alliance meets the last Monday, 
o f each month.

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN 
910 West 10th St.

Rev. Tom Pass, Minister 
Church Phone 495-2135 

SundaySchool: 10a.m. 
Sunday Worship: 11 a. m.

CHURCH OF GOD IN CHRIST 
812 Pine

E. L. Hastings, Minister 
Phone 747-5612 

Sunday School: 10 a. m. 
Worship Service Sunday 11 a. m. 
Mid-Week Prayer Meethig 8 p. m.

CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE 
202 West 10th St.

Rev. Tom Evans, Minister 
Church Phone 495-3044 

SundaySchool: 9:45a. m. 
Worship Services: 10:45 a. m. and 6 p. m. 

Mid-Week Service :7  p.m . Wednesday

FAITH LUTHERAN 
lOtb and Avenue K 

Rev. Bob Ray, Minister 
Sunday School: 10 a. m. 

Sunday Worship: 11 a. m.

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 
402 West Main 

Rev. Glenn Reece, Minister 
Church Phone 495-2814 

SundaySchool: 9:45a.m. 
Worship Services; 10:50 a. m. and 6 p. m. 
Mid-Week Service: 7:30p. m. Wednesday

FIRST CHRISTIAN CHURCH 
812Westl3tbSt.

Rev. Frank Pickett, Minister 
Church Phone: 495-3716 
SundaySchool: 10a.m. 

Worship Services: 11 a. m. and 6 p. m.

FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
216 West 10th St.

Rev. Don Travis, Minister 
Church Phone: 495-2942 

SundaySchool: 9:45a. m. 
Worship Services: 10:55a.m.and6p. m.

14th & K CHURCH OF CHRIST 
14th St. and Ave. K 
S. G. Byrd, Minister 

Church Phone 495*^29 
Sunday Services: 10; 30 a. m. & 5:30 p. m. 

Mid-Week Service: 6 p. m. Wednesday

HOLY CROSS CATHOUC CHURCH 
Avenue K at West Main 
Father George Roney 
Church Phone 495-2791 

SundaySchool: 9:30a. m.
Sunday Worship: 10:45 a. m.

Week Services: 7 p. m. on Tuesday, 
Thursday, Friday & 6:30 p. m. Saturdays

JUSTICEBURG BAPTIST 
Justlceburg

Rev. Harold Britton, Sr., Minister 
Church Phone 495-2556 

SundaySchool: 10 a. m.
Sunday Worship: 11 a. m. 

Mid-Week Service: 7:30 p. m. Wednesday

LA IGLESIA DE DIOS DE LA PROFECIA
316 May St.
Post, Tex.

Leon Medina, Minister 
Phone 495-2610

Servicios: Escuela Dominical; 9:45 a. m. 
Servicio Regular: 11 a. m. 
Domingo Por Latarde: 6:30 

Miercoles Por la Noche: 6:30 p. m.

PLEASANT HOME BAPTIST 
14th Street and Avenue F 

Rev. Arthur Kelly, Minister 
Church Phone 495-3192 

SundaySchool: 10a. m. 
Sunday Worship: 11 a. m. 

Mid-Week Service: 7 p. m. Wednesday

PLEASANT VALLEY BAPTIST 
Pleasant Valley

Rev. Kenneth Winchester, Minister 
Church Phone 828-4174 
Sunday School 10 a. m.

Sunday Worship: 11 a. m. and 7 p. m.
Church Training: 6:15 p. m. 

Mid-Week Service: Wednesday 7 p. m.

SOUTHLAND BAPTIST CHURCH 
Southland, Texas 

Rev. T. C. Bell, Minister 
Sunday School 10 a. m. 

Sunday Worship 11 a. m.

TEMPLE BAPTIST (SPANISH)
302 North Avenue M 

Sunday School: 9:45 a. m.
Sunday Worship: 11 a. m. and 6 p. m. 

Mid-Week Service: 7:45 a. m. Wednesday

TEMPLO BETEL ASAMBLEA DE DIOS 
407 May Street'

Post, Tex.
Juventlno Sanchez, Minister 

Phone 495-3632 
Sunday School: 9:45 a. m.
Sunday Worship: 5 p. m.

Worship Services: 6 p. m. Tuesdays

TRINITY BAPTIST 
915 North Avenue 0  

Rev. Ralph White, Minister 
Church Phone 4954038 

SundaySchool: 9:45a.m.
Sunday Worship: 11 a. m. and 6 p. m. 

Mid-Week Service: 7:30 p. m. Wednesday

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
Graham Community 

Rev. Gary Cotton, Minister 
SundaySchool: 10 a.m. 

Sunday Worship: 11 a. m.

This Complete Directory of Garza’s Churches Is Sponsored By
First National Bank 
Burlington's 

Postex Plant 
Maurine's Flowers 
D. E. Morris Electric 
Justice-Mason 

Funeral Home 
Charles Wallace & 

Robert Cox

demon's Restaurant 
Southland Butane 
Wacker's
The Post Dispatch

Harold Lucas Insurance 
Handy Gifts 
Dalby Cattle Co.
Mayor Giles McCrary

Bostick Pump & Agri.
Equipment/ Rt. 3 

Hudman Funeral Home 
United Super Market 
H & M Construction 
Western Auto
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H I G H L i e H T S
By Lyndell Willianu 

TEXAS PRESS ASSOCIATION

AUSTIN —  The redis
tricting process is in chaos 
again, apparently picking up 
speed as it heads for the 
courtroom in a handcart.

Efforts to draw the Texas 
House and Senate seats are 
running into political diffi
culties on the five-member 
Redistricting Board.

And the hard-won com
promise plan approved by 
the Legislature in July’s spe

cial session has finally ar
rived just where legislators 
hoped and feared it would: 
in the federal courtroom of 
controversial Judge William 
Wayne Justice of Tyler.

Last week a black pastor 
from East Texas filed suit 

I to declare the congressional 
plan unconstitutional be
cause it allegedly dilutes the 
voting strength o f minorities. 
Several minority groups

WHEN YOU BUY A NEW  
JOHN DEERE 40-TO 80-HP TRACTOR

YOU EARN $500 OF 
JOHN DEERE MONEY AND  

SAVE ON FINANCE CHARGES

Buy a new 2040, 2240, 2440, 2640, or 2940 Tractor 
before November 20, 1981, and you’ll qualify for 
$500 in John Deere money you can spend for 
goods or services at our store. And, no finance 
charges will accrue on purchases until March 1, 
1982.* The same finance waiver offer applies to 
new implements purchased with the tractor.

But a $500 John Deere money bonus and a break 
on finance charges aren’t all you get when you buy 
one of these 40- to 80-hp tractors. You also get a* 
tractor with outstanding lugging ability, tough 
drivetrain and a lot of extras, such as closed-center 
hydraulics, as standard equipment.

So act now and save. It’s your gain.
'Th is  finance offer may be withdrawn at any lime

Taylor Tractor 
&  Equipm ent Co., Inc.
Lubbock Highway Dial 3363

across the state arc expected 
to support the lawsuit.

Redistricting Board
The all-Democrat Redis

tricting Board should be a 
dream opportunity for that 
party's leaders, hut as with 
any political committee, dis
agreements have cropped 
up.

Sitting on that board, as
provided by the Texas Con
stitution arc five stale offi
cials. who all happen to be 
Democrats: Lt. Gov. Bill 
Hobby. Speaker Bill Clay
ton, Attorney General Mark 
White, Comptroller Bob 
Bullock and Land Commis
sioner Bob Armstrong.

Board members are ex
pected to finish drawing 
suggested plans and submit 
them for public hearing by 
Sept. 23. Hobby has a Sen
ate plan, Clayton has a 
House plan and Bullock will 
have opposing plans for 
both o f them.

Bullock is using the com
puter at the Comptroller’s 
Office to aid his efforts, a 
task he has awaited since 
the Legislature went into 
session.

Bob Bullock
The Comptroller may 

find that the power to re- 
district the state and decide 
the fate o f one’s political 
friends and foes is not a bed 
o f roses.

Now Bullock’s efforts to 
disadvantage certain conser
vative legislators, and also 
appropriations committee 
members who trimmed his 
budget requests, may be
nmnlng out-of-bounds of 
Democrat Party unity.

Republican Gov. Bill 
Clements, who surprised 
friends when he vetoed the 
Senate plan early this sum
mer and handed it over to 
the , five Democrats, may 
well have known what he 
was doing.

Now he can sit back and 
watch a knock-down Demo
cratic feud . . . and should 
the new plans be patently 
unfair, the Republicans can 
always take it to court. Some 
observers have said all along 
that all three redistricting 
plans will end up in the 
courtroom.

Bill Clayton
Talk around the Capitol 

has been that lame-duck

Southland game 
films to be shown

Southland Booster club 
announces that their regu
lar meetings will be held on 
Tuesday evenings at 7 p.m. 
in the school cafeteria. 
Film s o f the preceding 
Friday night games will be 
shown at the meeting. A 
film of the Southland-Guth- 
lie  game wfil be shown at 
the first meeting to be held 
on Tuesday, Sept. 22.

Anyone interested in be- 
nnmine a member of the 
Booster Club; should attend 
the m eeting or see any 
booster club member. Fees 
are $7.50 for  a fam ily 
memtership and $5 for indi
viduals.

WORKSHOP SPECIAL!

?  N ® T - 5  I N D U S T R I A L
: 5-INCH SWIVEL 
: B A S E  V is e
\  REG. $55.90

5-6PCED  
BENCH DRILL 
PRESS
5 / 8 " CHUCK 
' /2 H .P . M o to r

REG. $389’ ^

N® B - f e  
E L 5 C T R IC
6“ B£NCH
ORINOCR

V i  H . P.
M o t o r  

95,, R«sr $63.

fR0U MOW TIL S€PT. IS/91
YOUCAWMAV£

A L L  3
\ - .T q M O N l Y ^ .

.  \  ..... ...........

you SAV£
% .4 #  $220

V

ACE
j y w w w / Garza Auto Parts

speaker Clayton with his 
conservative plan would be 
the odd-man out when the 
committee voles for final 
approval.

But Clayton, who has al
ready been through the re- 
districting process twice this 
year, knows full well the 
dangers o f being too greedy 
in this game. Reportedly. 
Clayton has been sitting 
back waiting for the liberal 
Bullock to overplay his 
hand.

To compound Bullock’s 
troubles, he was stopped 
and searched by Austin po
lice last week following a 
tip he was armed and hold
ing a hostage in a taxicab. 
N o gun was found on Bul
lock, who told police and 
the press he had gone to 
visit a just-fired employee 
for personal reasons.
Texas, Justice Department

The U.S. Justice Depart
ment is backing off pressure 
on Texas in two issues: 
prison reform and illegal 
alien education.

Last week the feds told 
the Supreme Court it would 
let Texas resolve for itself 
whether to provide a free

public education to children 
of illegal aliens. In 1975 the 
Legislature passed a law al
lowing school districts to 
charge tuition for alien chil
dren. During the Carter Ad
ministration. the department 
considered the law uncon
stitutional.

The department is also 
reconsidering its role in the 
prison reform lawsuit and 
may choose not to partici
pate. That decision would
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leave the plaintiff attorney
alone to fight the state’s ap
peal of a multi-million dol
lar prison reform construc
tion program ordered by 
Judge William Wayne Jus
tice.

Clements, McKnight
Governor Bill Clements 

told reporters last week he 
has every intention of seek
ing re-election and promised 
a formal statement in mid-

November.
Meanwhile. Tyler State 

Sen. Peyton McKnight 
stopped just short of an
nouncing his challenge to 
Clements’ office, saying he

wanted the job. McKnight 
is vying for the Democratic 
nomination with former 
Gov. Dolph Briscoe and 
former Atty. Gen. John 
Hill.

Happy 23rd 

G R A N D M A
The Second Time 

Around

Love,

Your Brats

Homecoming
Mums

NOW O N  S ALE 
THROUGH S EP T. 18

Buy from any 
Post High Senior

Homecoming Is Sept. 25

110 West M ain

ITEMS AVAILABLE AT 
SLATON PLAZA FAMILY CENTER

ONLY
SEPT. 17-19

STORE HOURS 9 A.M .-9 P.M. 
MONDAY-SATURDAY

N a m e  B r a n d  B a s i c s

Van

1 . 0 0
Van Camp’s 

Pork And Beans
1 lb* Can Limit 6

1 . 2 7 pkg
Adding Machine Tape An ex
cellent value! Each big roll is 
2%" wide X 165' long. 3 rolls per 
pkg.

GLASS 
CLEANER
RiTkAMMONM 

M SmMUS
oriel «*nci*M n 

MEamMOk

TG&Y Glaet Cleaner Cleans 
without streaking! Comes with 
handy trigger sprayer. 22 oz.

BARS 1 . 0 0
Coasts Deodorant Soap Price 
reflects 6c off label. 5 oz. bars.

Crunch
JVlunch

. aTroTTOrTQropcttn. ^  flTBFlAWn ^

4 •

Crunch ‘n Munch* Mouth 
watering mixture of buttery 
toffee popcorn and peanuts! 5 
oz. box.

GilleNe

RIGHT
GUARD

DrOOOAAHT

EfiL iru u n x n u l

///

V/v

//

1 . 4 7
Gillette^ Right Guards Bronze 
Deodorant 5 oz. spray. Limit 2

/

Fabrics Available In TG&Y Fabric Shops Only

Voltage II Bright 
Interlock Plains

Pinwale
Corduroy Plains

1.97
1 . 1 7
ZIploc* Sandwich Bags A hard 
to beat low price fora big, 100 
ct. boxi Lock in freshness AND 
flavor!

save
yard 2 1 %

You'll find a rich variety of colors in 100% 
DuPont Dacron®* polyester from Burling- 
ton/Klopman®. Start with quality, you'll fin
ish with quality! Machine washable. 60/62" 
wide. Full bolts. Reg. 2.49 yd.
’ OwPoni ifEdgmirk

2 Yards 3.00
Frorn Oakhurst Textiles®, first quality cor
duroy of 63% cotton/17% polyester in a wide 
range of colors. Completely machine wash
able for easier care garments. 45/46" wide in 
useable lengths. Reg. $1,97 yd.

HI-DRI D R I

TOWELS

3W6LS.

1 . 0 0ROLLS
Hl-DrI® Jumbo Paper Towels Compare 
and save! Now get 2 big rolls of quality 
paper towels foronly 1.00! Limit 2

Depend-0* Liquid Automatic, 
in-.tank bowl cleaner. 12 oz.

TGAY’S ADVERTISED MERCHANDISE POLICY -  TG&Y's policy is to always have advertised merchandise in adequate supply in our stores In the event the advertised 
merchandise is not avai'able due to unforeseen reasons, TG&Y will provide a Rain Check, upon request, in order that the merchandise may be purchased at the sale price 
when it becomes available, or you may purchase similar quality merchandise at a similar price reduction It is the policy of TG&Y to see that you are happy with your 
purchases. • It is TG&Y's policy to be priced competitively in the market. Our everyday low prices may vary from market to market, but the sale price will always be as adver
tised. • We will be happy to refund your money if you are not satisfied with your purchase. VISA* and M ailer Card* accepted.
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Homecoming Dance
10  pm to 2 am 
Friday, Sept. 25

Post Community Center
to the music of

Weldon Reed & Solid Country
Sponsored by Post Ex-Students Association

ExeS’ Public Invited
Admission $5 per Person Setups Furnished

A*
PT.

QUANTITY
RIGHTS
RESERVED

CASH
SAVINGS

NABISCO

1 LB. 
BOX

Focus now is on fa rm  bill
COLLEGE STATION — 

As Congress gets back into 
session this week, attention 
will again turn to provisions 
of the 1981 farm bill.

This legislation needs to 
be com pleted by Oct. 1, 
reminds Dr. Ron Knutson, 
economist in marketing and 
policy with the Texas 
Agricultural Extension Ser
vice,- Texas A & M 
University System. Some 
very interesting yet conflict
ing forces have developed 
during the recess, however, 
Knutson adds.

“ First, bills reported out 
of the House and Senate 
Agriculture Committees are 
not consistent with the 
Reagan farm bill proposals. 
M ajor inconsistencies in
clude target prices, and in 
the case of the House bill, a

milk price support of 75 
percent of parity which is 
considered too high,”  Knut
son explains.

While the Administration 
may be willing to accept the 
target price concept, it 
wants to lower wheat target 
prices from $4.20 per bushel 
to about $4 and also lower 
corn and cotton target 
prices. The Administration 
believes that with low farm 
prices, the Reagan farm 
program  spending limits 
will be exceeded, the 
economist says.

“ Low farm  price pros
pects bring us to the 
conflicting force. During the 
Labor Day recess, the 
USDA announced that 1980 
farm income was only $19.9

billion — down 40 percent 
from  1979. And USDA
admits that 1981 income 
may not be much better,”  
Knutson says.

Many rural congressmen, 
concerned about their re- 
election prospects, now are 
keenly aware of the impact 
of declining farm income on 
the financial position of 
farmers. Lubbo^ Congres
sman Kent Hance, for 
example, has indicated he is 
going back to Washington to 
advocate an increase in the 
cotton loan rate from the 
proposed 55 cents per 
pound.

“ It's difficult to predict 
how this conflict will be 
resolved. The answer likely 
rests on the extent to which 
the President is able to

restore the momentum ot tax package moved through 
support that he achieved Congress,”  Knutson ez- 
before the recess when his plains.

Garza County Jr. Livestock Assn's
A N N U A L

Farm Equipment Sale 
& Flea Market

S A TU R D A Y , S E P T . 19
STOCK BARN

Bobby Fletcher — Auctioneer
TXSO110248

All Consignments Welcome call

Noel White - 806-327-5344 
or Jerry Bush - 806-495-3363

4  ̂ t

0  f

De/Vilfo Co(hdjm ty

The Ultimate in Quality, Styling and Design
H A N D  P A I N T E D

FREE 5 PC. Place Settings in your 
choice of patterns —consists of: 
Dinner Plate, Cup, Saucer,
Dessert, Bread & Butter.

0 ' t

on our plan

^  S&H 
GREEN STAMPS (

WOLF

CHIU
PACE PICANTE

SAUCE

YO U ROCTOBER 3RD 
LA S T D A Y  

B L A C K O U T  B IN G O  
CARDS A T  UNITED

wotr

TAMALES
POST

15 OZ.

NUTS 24 OZ.

¥  m f

V B I S C U I T S
jverwr am ̂ TreaAMS

FINE FARE

BISCUITS
SWEETMILK BUTTERMILK

OZ 
CAN

IVORY

LIQUID .
BIO TEX GRAPEFRUIT

JUICE . .

22 OZ

45 OZ

GOLDEN DELICIOUS WASH. BARTLETT

CROP
WASH
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For All Your
Plumbing Need

C A LL 
M U R P H Y

P LU M B IN G
Sprinkler systems — Water heaters 
— Electric Sewer Machines 
Remodeling — Disposals — 
lines — Sewer lines.

495-3010
24 Hour Emergency Service

and Bonded

R od George heads G raham  4-H club
llie  Graham 4-H Club met 

Monday night for their first 
meeting of the 1981-82 year 
in the Graham Community 
Center.

Twenty-two members 
were present for the organi
zational meeting. Sam But
ler, president, presided.

The motto and pledge 
were led by Blair Didway. 
Roll call was answered with 
where each member went 
on vacation.

Announcements of upcom
ing events including the

farm sale and flea market, 
the stock show, the 4-H 
banquet and the foods and 
nutrition project were made 
by Adult Leader Orabeth 
White.

New officers for the year 
were elected. They include; 
president, Rod G eorge; 
vice-president, Curt Cow
drey; secretary, Sam But
ler; treasurer, Jill Richard
son; reporter, D ’ Lynn 
Young; Council delegates, 
Bart Mason and Angela 
Holleman; alternate dele-

D ow e M a y f ie ld ,  C L U  
American National Insurance

w 7204 Joliet No. 3, Lubbock
800-795-9551

Life, Auto, Home, Health, Mutual
Funds

I,

gates, Tim Terrell and 
Keitha White. A recreation 
leader will be appointed by 
the president.

It was decided to meet on 
the third Monday night of 
each month until basketball 
season starts. Dates were 
drawn for the refreshment 
com m ittee. Each family 
will serve refreshments one 
time diu’ing the year.

Those attending were:
Trevah and Traci Bush, 

Curt and Clay Cowdrey, 
Butler, Bart Mason, Lex 
Dunn, Blair Didway, Jarett 
Dickson, Russell, Ron and 
Angela Graves, Rod 
George, Jill Richardson, 
Keitha White and new 
members, Dusti Cash, Tim 
Terrell, Tyra Hart, Krista 
Kemp, D’Lynn Young and 
Angela Holleman.

Parents attending were: 
Danny Richardson, Clyde 

Cash, Diane Graves, Jane 
George, Billie Terrell, Jay 
Hart, Nancy Kemp, Katie 
and Kem bra, Ruth Ann 
Young, Arleta Carpenter, 
Jennie Cowdrey and Ora
beth White.

liirths
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New wildcat 
is planned

Garza County had one 
new well com pletion and 
three locations for drilling 
announced last week.

The new well is George R. 
Brown’s No. 61 Post Estate 
in the Garza field two miles 
south of Post. Drilled to 
3,096 feet it produced 82 
barrels of oil daily on test 
and 108 of water from a 
production zone of 2,694 to 
2974 feet.

The three new locations 
are:

Kerr-McGee Corp.’s No. 8 
Swenson in the Swenson- 
Barron field 25 miles 
northeast of Post which will 
be drilled to 8,000 feet.

Kaiser-Francis Oil Co.’ s 
No. 1 Velma Brown, a 
wildcat to be drilled 10 
miles north of Post to a

Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
Elliott of San Angelo, 
announce the birth of a 
daughter, Lindsey Michelle, 
bom September 14, Weigh
ing 6 lbs. 7 oz. and 
measuring 19 inches long.. 
She was bom  in the San 
Angelo Community Hospi
tal. Grandparents are Judge 
and Mrs. Giles Dalby and 
great-grandparents are Mr. 
and Mrs. Guy T. Floyd.
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4,000 foot depth.

George R. Brown’s No. 
A-41 Post-Montgomery Unit 
in the Garza field, two miles 
south of Post which will be 
drilled to 3,300 feet.

Auditions are 
Monday night

Auditions for the all
school musical, “ The Sound 
of M usic" will be held 
Monday night at 6:30 p.m. 
September 21, in the Post 
high school choir room.

Anyone of school age can 
try out for the play which 
h ^  many chorus and minor 
speaking numbers. Each 
student trying out must 
have one prepared song, 
and an accompaniest will be 
available.

Candace McConnell, who 
will direct the play, encour
ages anyone interested to be 
there for the tryouts.

SPRING SONG:
Delicate yellow floral design 

a lovely touch.

^  ! > ■

FALL FLOWERS:
A soft earthtone bouquet 
fresh and beautiful.

)

c

ELEGANCE:
Double band for elegant 

simplicity. . perfect for 
casual or formal dining.

__ .✓

 ̂ *

5  W AYS
All you have to do is hll Cash Saver Cards with the 
Cash Saver Coupons You II gel one coupon with 
every S5 grocery purchase you make For exam
ple if you make a S15 purchase you II gel Ihrrn? 
Cash Saver Coupons II lakes 20 coupons lo com 
picle ly fill each card Bui when youve filled the 
reqinrod number of cards, you can turn them m for 
beautiful DeVille Stoneware 5-pi(?ce |)lace se t
tings in your choice of patterns FREE or ai very 
substantial savings' So choose your favorite pattern 
n o w -o r  mix and m a tch -and  stari »/our set today'

Microwave Safe
Oven-to-table c o n v e n ie n c e ----------
Dishwasher and Freezer Safe

T O  S A V E  O N 5  PC . P L A C E  S E T T IN G S

(1)2 Fillsd C3rds < m FREE(1) 2 Filled Cards i &;’tx) <n rvo. k.im -si

(2) V/i Filled Cards Plus Cash
in Phf(

(3) 1 Filled Card Plus Cash
I $ U X )  in  f ^ i r t  h i i s t ' M

(4) Filled Card Plus Cash
i i *>0 m  P u r e  h « is t*s i

(5) Price Without Cards

S 2 . 4 9

S 4 . 9 9

S 7 . 4 9

S 9 . 9 9

ln(Jividii<il Sottinq pu'ces .iru iilso <iv,i!iablt‘ Ihrouqhoiil
Ih f  promotion .il spocuil pnerrs Dinnoi PI,Ho S3 4 9  Cup 
i ?  9 9  S.uic(*r Dosscfl Dish Broad S Butlor S \ 49  each

BIG SAVINGS ON ELEGANT SERVING PIECES!
? Salad Sandwich Plates 
2 Soup Cereal Bowts 
2 Jumbo Mugs 
Covered Sugar Bowl 
Creamer
Small Ve9etat>ie Bowl 
Large Vegeiabie Bowl

Salt & Pepper Shakers 
Covered Butler Di$h 
Gravy Boat with Tray 
12* Chop Plale 
Coflee Server 
Covered Casserole

SWIFT LEAN COMNT1IY STYLE SWIFT LEAN SWIFT BUTT

L B . LB.

.A ' s r r u %

ommm*
SWIFT LEAN BONELESS

O B B B I

n o t •I

l i a i P

SWII PORK LOIN

/ *

\ %

7 A H ® *

S T A M P S

1 LB

BUTTERMILK Va GAL

FOR

9
" F R O Z E N  F O

MORTON

HONEYBUNS
9 0Z .

/

BANQUET

A l l  FLAVORS
EXCEPT HAM

PRICES GOOD THRU 
SEPTEMBER 19TH

QHANriTT
■ICNTS

R f S H V i t
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Lope air game improves in 30-0 victory
%

Lopes prepare for  
first %iggame’

14 big plays 
for defense

r

An improved offense and 
a tough “ big play”  defense 
gave C ^ ch  David Thomp
son’s Post Antelopes an 
easy 30 to 0 triumph over 
the Colorado (Dity Wolves at 
C!olorado City last Friday 
night.

“ Super soph”  Milton Wil
liams scored two second 
half touchdowns on 3$-yard 
and 12-yard runs after 

ailback Will Kirkpatrick 
id Quarterback Tim Tan- 

nenill led Post to a 17-0 
halftmie lead with a second 
period surge.

K irl^trick , who plunged 
a yard for Post's second 
touchdown, added a new 
dimension to the Lope 
attack by booting a second 
period field goal from the 
Wolves’ 18-yard-line.

Tannehill got the first 
score when he sliced 
through left tackle for seven 
yards on an option play.

The defensive platoon 
held the Wolves to two net 
yards rushing in the first 
half, forced five Colorado 
City fumbles and recovered 
two of them, intercepted 
three of the Wolves 22 
passes, threw Colorado CHty 
backs for 41 yards in losses 
on nine of the hosts’ 29 
rushes, including four quar
terback sacks, gave up half 
of the Wolves’ 10 first downs 
on penalties, and kept their 
goalline uncrossed for the 
second straight week.

Williams led the Post 
rushers with 86 yards on 
nine carries. Kirkpatrick 
had 50 yards in 13 tries, 
Tannehill 37 in nine. Full
back Marvin Wynne 19 in 
nine, and Wingback Richard 
Cisneros 16 in four.

Tannehill completed four 
of 10 passes for 87 yards 
with no interceptions and 
punted four times for a fine 
42.5 yard average.

Longest Lope run of the 
n i^ t was a 45-yard pass 
interception return by C!or- 
ner Melvin Wynne who 
stepped in ' front of Tight 
End Tracy Tarter on the 
Post 15 to end one of 
Colorado City drive in the 
third period and sprinted 
down the east sideline to 
Ck)lorado City’s 40, setting 
up Post’s fin^  touchdown.

This is how the action 
went:

The Lop^ couldn’t move 
on their first two posses
sions, then fumbled a 
Colorado C t̂y punt and the 
Wolves recovered on the 
Post 36 to set up their first 
scoring opportunity. Four 
plays later the Lopes took 
the ball back on their 43 
after a nine-yard fourth 
down sack of Wolf quarter
back Jeff Hammond by 
Cisneros.

From  there the Lopes 
marched 57 yards to score 
early in the second period 
after Tannehill passes of 22 
yards to Kirkpatrick and an 
11-yarder to End BUI Black 
moved Post into scoring 
position from where Tanne
hill sUpped in on an option 
run with 11:41 left.

Kirkpatrick converted.
The next time the Lopes 

got the ball, they moved 
from their 43 again to tally 
with a Tannehill pass to 
End Gary Lamb for 38 
yards the big gainer.

S P O R
STATISTICS 

Colorado City 
10 First Downs
44 Net Yds Rushing 
10 of 22 Passes 
97 Yds Passing
0 Passes Int. by
38 Punts, Ave.
1-5 Penalties, Yds
5-2 Fumbles, Lost

Kirkpatrick plunged over 
from ^ e  one for the tally 
and then converted to make 
it 14-0 with 6:19 stUl left in 
the half.

On the first play after the 
kickoff Linebacker Toby 
Craft recovered a fumbled 
Colorado C t̂y pitch on the 
W olves' 25 to set up 
Kirkpatrick’s field goal with 
3:55 left.

Colorado C^ty, which was 
still looking for its first first 
down at this point, then 
moved 79 yards to the Post 
two-yard stripe on three 
Lope penalties for 42 yards 
and a 14-yard pass comple
tion. The Lopes were called 
for piling bn, grabbing a 
face mask, and then pass 
interference on the two with 
38 seconds left in the half.

On the next play, the 
Lopes forced a Wolf fumble 
and Linebacker Jerry Haw
kins recovered to end the 
threat.

Post scored on its first 
third period possession. 
Kirkpatrick swept left end 
for 12 yards from  the 
Colorado City 48 to the 
Wolves’ 36.

On the next play, Wil
liams swept right, cut in, 
then out and scampered 36 
yards for the tally. Kirkpat
rick was wide on his 
placement kick for his first 
miss in nine kicks with 9:36 
left.

Colorado City contained 
the Lopes next drive by 
holding for downs on its 34. 
From  there the Wolves 
drove to the Post 20 where 
Wynne picked off a Ham
mond aerial and zipped 
back 45 yards.

The Lopes drove 40 yards 
from' there for their final 
tally on the first play of the 
fourth period. Williams 
went into left tackle, 
sidestepped a linebacker 
and dived over the goal oine 
for the last 12. Kirkpatrick 
converted.

Playing safety, Kirkpat
rick saved a Ck>lorado City 
touchdown when he angled 
over to tackle SpUt End Tim 
Nobles who had gotten 
behind his Lope defender 
and grabbed a long Ham
mond throw for a 43-yard 
gain to the Post 30. 
Kirkpatrick followed this up 
moments later by intercept
ing Ck)lorado (^ty on ^ e  
Post 10 and returning 17 
yards to the Post 27.

The Wolves m ade one 
more last minute threat, 
getting a first down on the 
Post 19 with 33 seconds left. 
Craft made the final Lope 
pass interception on the 
Post 12 on the next to last 
play of the game.

For the second straight 
game, the Lopes came 
through the game without 
injury.

Colorado City 26  ̂ Post 14—

One play decides 
7th grade gam e
Post’s seventh grade foot- 

baU team dropped a 28 to 14 
decision to ciolorado City’s 
7th graders at Colorado City 
Thursday night with one 
single play making aU the 
difference.

It happened in the second 
period vdth the score tied at 
6 all.

Post drove from  its 40 
down to the Colorado City’s 
three. Marvin Lee took ^ e  
ball and just as he reached 
the goal line the baU popped 
loose and a Colorado City 
defender picked it out of the 
air and raced 97 yards the 
other way for a touchdown. 
That play proved to be the 
difference. —

Eddie Moat capped a 
45-yard ^Irst oFT-'od drive

for the first Post touchdown 
when he went eight yards 
for the score after miming 
25 on a sweep.

Colorado City blocked a 
Post punt early in the 
game, recovered on the 
Post 20 and moved it for the 
first td.

The host team got two 
more touchdowns in the 
second half to take a 26’8 
lead before Jay Osborn 
returned a kickoff 72 yards
for Post’s final touchdown.

• • *

Moat was the offensive 
player of the game for Post 
with 80 yards in 10 carries.

The locals will journey to 
Floydada this afternoon to 
meet the Whirlwind 7th 
graders at 5:30 p.m.

Whack Colorado City in opener, 28-14

Post JVs roll up 
468 yards rushing
Rolling up 468 yards on 

the ground. Post’s Junior 
Varsity football team open
ed its season in Antelope 
Stadium Thursday night 
with a 28-14 triumph over 
the Colorado CJity JVs.

Tailback Daniel Gonzales, 
who had 193 yards rushing 
in 21 carries, scored two 
touchdowns on rusn of 6 and 
15 yards and ran across a 
pair of extra point tries for 
a 16-point effort.

Fullback Giles Dalby also 
had a 100-yard plus night as 
he picked up 107 yards on IS 
carries and one touchdown 
on a two-yard run in the 
second period. He also got a 
big cheer from both sides of 
the stands, when he ran 
over umpire Jackie Gordon.

Wingback F elix  Bustos, 
who gained 83 yards on 12 
carries, scored the games- 
opening touchdown on 
Post’s first possession when 
he dived over from the five

Colorado City wins 34-30

Frosh edged in
offensive battle
Post’s freshmen dropped 

their first gam e of the 
season last Thursday night 
in Antelope Stadium when 
the Colorado City cam e 
from behind with the ninth 
touchdown of a wild offen
sive game for a 34-30 
triun^h.

Strangely enough, the 
visitors had everything 
their way at the start and 
opened up a 22-0 lead with 
three touchdowns before 
Post could get untracked.

They scored twice in the 
first while Post got in only 
three offensive plays. When 
Post fumbled the kickoff 
return after that second 
score, Colorado City recov
ered and passed ^  yards 
for their third touchdown 
early in the second period.

Then Post came back to 
score four straight times 
and take the lead at 30-22.

In the second, Curt Greer 
capped an 81-yard drive 
with a six yard scamper for 
a tally. Mike OUison then 
intercepted a Colorado City 
pass and returned it 34 
yards for the second touch
down. Greer ran the con
version points across.

Still in the second, Albert 
Nava capped a 71-yard 
drive with a 39-yard scoring 
run. Greer added the

conversion and it was 22-all 
at halftime.

In the third. Post took the 
lead on a three yard pass 
from  Quarterback Terry 
Kennedy to Chuck Morris. 
Greer ran the conversion 
pair and it was 30-22 and 
Colorado C^tys final turn.

The visitors closed it to 
30-28 in the third on a 10 
yard run but the two-point 
try to tie failed.

With six minutes left in 
the fourth, Colorado got its 
winning td on a 12-yard run.

Post tried to come back 
and drove to the Colorado 
City 20 with 13 seconds left 
when a quick pass out of 
bounds to stop the clock was 
deflected at the line of 
scrimmage with the visitors 
intercepting.

Colorado City ran 223 
yards rushing and passed 
for 166 more while Post 
rushed for 314 and passed 
for 59.

Mike OUison had 145 
yards on 19 carries, Gilbert 
Nava 79 on 7, Greer 54 on 
12, Greg Massey 31 on 6, 
and R o^ ey  Hays 5 on 1. 
Kennedy com pleted three 
passes for 39 and Danny 
tone one for 20.

The frosh wlU not play 
tonight since Floydada does 
not have a Freshman team.

8th  graders win 
a t Colorado City
Coach Fred PosteU’s 8th 

gridders opened their sea
son at Colorado City last 
Thursday night with a 14-0 
whitewash of their hosts.

Both Post touchdowns 
came in the first half.

Post drove 65 yards in the 
first quarter for a touch
down with tailback Simon 
Salinas taking a pitchout to 
score outside. Tailback 
Greg Adams who alternated 
with Salinas on the drive 
ran over the extra points.

In the second period. Post 
started on its 40 and with 
Quarterback Joel Kirkpat
rick completing consecutive 
passes of 14 yards to Steve 
Gomez, 10 yaixls to Adams, 
and 15 yards to Salinas 
marched down to score. 
Adams ran 12 yards off 
tackle and two plays later 
swept end for eight and the 
six points.

The second half was a 
defensive game with Color
ado City threatening twice.

Outstanding on offense for 
Post were quarterbacks 
Kirkpatrick and Greg Storie 
fuUbacks Tracy Price and 
Delton Osborn, tailbacks 
Adams and Salinas, wing- 
backs, R. TidweU and Steve 
Gomez, center David 
Shults, guards Keith Craig, 
Donny Payne and Benny 
Hair, tackles James Mock

and Tommy Basquez, and 
ends Kurt Williams, Sam 
Binford, Bruce Crenshaw 
and Sam Binford.

Looking good on defense 
were tackles Mock, Jay 
Fluitt, Piaz, Tanner and 
Mark Valdez; ends Mike 
Bland and Shults; lineback
ers Osborn, Salinas, Price, 
Oden and Garza; corner- 
backs Steve Gomez, R. 
Tidwell, Osby and (Cren
shaw; and safeties Foster, 
Hardin a^d (Hark.

The eighth graders play 
Floydada at Floydada to
night.

Game films shown 
each Monday night

Post high game films are 
shown each Monday night 
at 7 p.m. in the high school 
library for all interested 
fans by the Antelope Boos
ter Club.

Coaches also are on hand 
to discuss each of the 
football games of the 
previous week with fans.

Fans do not have to be a 
booster club m em ber to 
attend.

yard line to cap an 80 yard 
march.

Post took a 12-6 first 
period lead on 60 yard and 
65 yard drives with a 
Colorado C t̂y td sandwich
ed between on a 60- 
yard run.

The local JVs drove 55 
yards in the second with 
Dalby scoring and Gonzales 
running over the conversion 
points for a 20-6 halftime 
lead.

In the third. Post march
ed 60 yards for their final 
score with (^nzales going 
in from the 15 and then 
adding the conversion 
points. The visitors got their 
last touchdown late in the 
fourth on a 40 yard march 
and added the extras.

Colorado City totaled 123 
yards rushing and 57 
passing. Post had 25 yards 
passing.

C ^ ch  Ken Plumlee cre
dited the offensive line with 
a good effort, headed by 
Center Sammy Basquez and 
Strong Guard Keith Bullard.

He said the whole defen
sive unit played well with 
Linebacker Jimmy Valdez 
having the best game.

The JVs will host the only 
game played here tonight 
beginning at 6 p.m.

Coach David Thompson’s 
unbeaten Lopes are gearing 
up, both physically and 
emotionally this week for 
their first “ big game”  of 
the season against their 
traditional rivals, the un
beaten Floydada Whirl
winds on the Winds’ home 
turf Friday night.

Picked as an 8-point 
choice by the Harris Rating 
Service and now 14th 
ranked in the state among 
Class AAA schools, the 
Lopes can go a long way 
toward a really great 
season if they can win 
Friday night.

It ^  be a true test as to 
whether or not the Lopes 
are for real.

“ It’s going to be a tough 
ball game and we’ve had 
good practices ,”  Coach 
Thompson told The Dis
patch.

Fullback Mike Sullivan is 
expected to be ready for 
some ball carrier duties. 
He’s been playing mostly 
defense only b^ause of a 
jammed neck.

Ck)ach Thompson said if 
Sullivan can’t go he may 
switch Richard Cisneros 
from wingback to fullback 
to give more punch up the 
middle.

Will Kirkpatrick and Mil- 
ton will alternate at tail
back and Kirkpatrick may 
play some wingback too if 
Cisneros moves to fullback.

Otherwise, there will be 
no other lineup changes.

Floydada has a ‘ ‘super 
back”  in Bruce Williams, 
175-pound junior who ran 
for 169 yards against Fren- 
ship. Senior Quarterback 
Todd Beedy, a 170-pounder, 
is rated a pretty good 
thrower by Thompson.

The Winds run out of the I 
formation and try to get the 
ball to Williams as much as

possible. Ronnie Minner, 
165-pound senior end, is 
Beedy’s No. 1 pass target.

Defensively, Floydada 
employs the split six 
formation with two 190- 
pound seniors. Linebacker 
Norman Allen and tackle 
Robert Nixon, the co-lead

ers of the unit.
Coach Thompson was still 

talking Tuesday o f the 
“ great game”  Cisneros had 
at defensive end against 
Colorado City. “ He must 
have had three sacks all by 
himself. He was outstand^ 
ing,”  Thompson comment
ed.

#l

Lopes move up to 14th—

Harris picks 
Post by eight

P

The Harris Rating System 
rates the Post-Floydada 
game Friday night as the 
top "High Headliner”  game 
in the state in AAA division 
play — and picks the Lopes 
to win by an eight point 
margin.

Writes John Harris in his 
Monday release — “ Post 
time! Post by 8.”

The Lopes moved up two 
more positions in the Harris 
AAA state rankings to No. 
14, passing the Tahoka 
Bulldogs who were listed at 
No. 15 this week.

Post started as 19th in the 
ratings for their opener, 
moved to No. 16 for the 
Colorado CSty “ blow out” , 
and are now No. 14.

Littlefield remains No. 1 
for the second straight 
week.

In other picks on the 
district teams this week, 
Harris picks Tahoka and 
Frenship to win and Rosse- 
velt, Ciraper and Slaton to 
lose.

The Tigers are 16 point 
underdogs for their game 
with top-ranked Littlefield 
at Slaton.

The other picks:
Tahoka by five over 

Coahoma at Coahoma.
Frenship by one over 

Lorenzo at Frenship.
Idalou by seven over 

Roosevelt at Roosevelt.
Crosbyton by 12 over 

Cooper at Cooper.
Denver (Sty by one over 

Colorado C t̂y.

Harris missed four of his 
10 picks in last weekend 
games for Post and 
seasonal opponents.

The results of those 
games:

Stanton 3, (Coahoma 0.
Floydada 21, Frenship 8.
Kermit 15, Denver City 7.
Lockney 12, Petersburg 0.
Tahoka 7, Seminole 6.
Idalou 22, Stanton 7.
Littlefield 30, Tulia 0.
New Deal 21, Roosevelt 0.
Lorenzo 37, Cooper 24.

Harris missed on Stanton- 
Coahoma, Lockney- Peters
burg, Idalou-Slaton, and 
New Deal Roosevelt.

T«

tea
sta
tli(

Front or Rear, Including the new Radial Rear Tires

W ade T ire is
your Safem ark 
(F arm  B ureau) 

trac to r tire  dealer 
fo r this a rea

Safemark 

Or Goodyear

At Competitive 

Prices

Farm Field 

Service with
Radio-Equipped 

Service Trucks!

W a d e  T i r e  C o .
1229 Lockwood, Tahoka

‘‘Q uality Service A t A  F air Price**

9 9 8 -5 4 8 8
J. W. Phillips, Mgr.

Home 998-44SS

Also Tires for cars  ̂ trucks and pickupsj plus 
complete tire repair and computer balancingi
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South Plains Game of the Week
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AT FLOYDADA
Two of the best AAA undefeated 

teams on South Plains renew long
standing rivalry. The Lopes need all 
the fan support they can get.

8 PM KICKOFF
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A N T E LO P E  STADIUM 

-  JVs Vs. Floydada
(N o  Freshman G a m e )

AT FLOYDADA

5:30 7th Graders Vs. Floydada 

7:0 0  8th Graders Vs. Hoydada
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These Post Merchants Backing the Lopes to Calm the Whirlwinds

4

Tanner's Trends for Men 
Palmer Oil Field Construction 
Hill & Hill Transport 
Terry's Tire Shop 
WellTech, Inc.
David Stelzer, Consulting Geologist 
Lynn-Garza Farm Bureau 
Quick Lay Pipe Line 
Garza Auto Parts 
Maurine's Flower Shop 
Murphy Plumbing Co.
Gordon's Painting Co.
Circle M Food Store 
Griffin Oil Co.
Chadco One-Stop 
Prescription Shop 
Clary's Phillips 66

Caprock 
B & H Texaco 
D. E. Morris Electric 
Fluitt Auto Service^
Mayor Giles McCrary ~  
The Post Dispatch 
Guy's
D. C. Hill Butane Co., Inc.
Southland Butane of Post
Charles McCook, DDS
Wilson Bros. Chevron Station 

& Garage
Double R Beauty Bar 
Lott's White Auto 
Justice-Mason Funeral Home 
Palmer Well Service, Inc. 
George R. Brown

Western Auto 
Compton Corporation 
County Judge Giles Dalby 
Jay's Chemicals 
First National Bank 
Post Insurance Agency 
Young Bookkeeping Service 
R. E. Cox Lumber Co., Inc. 
Foster's Discount Auto Parts
Harmon's Hamburger Hut 

& Arcade
Tom Power Insurance 
Dodson's
Prairie Flower Shop
Radio Shack
Ammons Printing &

Office Supplies

Jackson Bros. Meat Packers 
Harold Lucas Motors 
Modern Beauty Shop 
Sentry Savings Association 
Handy Oil Field Supplies 
Hudman Furniture Co.
Strawn Transport & Acid 
Taylor Tractor & Equip., Inc 
Jae's
The Shoe Box 
Tri-Star Welders 
Co-Ed Tax Service 
Higginbotham-Bartlett 
United Super Markets 
B & B Liquor 
Starkey's Oil Field Service 
Happiness Is . . .  .

p
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During Prairie Party at Lubbock Memorial Civic Center—

Golden Spur to be given Friday night
LUBBOCK — An evening 

devoted to the ranching 
industry with its traditions 
as old as the spring roundup 
and as contem porary as 
country and western music 
will honor Albany rancher 
Watt Reynolds Matthews 
during the National Crolden 
Spur Award and Prairie 
Party Friday, Sept. 18.

Celebrities including tele
vision game show host and 
rodeo announcer Bob Eu
banks and recording and 
movie star Rex Allen will 
be on hand for the 
presentation of the prestig
ious National Golden Spur 
Award to Matthews.

The evening’s entertain
ment also will include the 
debut of “ The Rancher — 
An American Heritage,'* a 
slide presentation narrated 
by Allen on the evolution of 
the ranching industry from 
the days of the open range 
to the modern feedlot. 
Plenty of western music 
and d ic in g  galore for both 
the tradcitional cowboy and 
cowgirl and thier urban 
counterparts is scheduled. A 
m eal catered by western 
chef Tom Perini of Buffalo 
Gap will be served.

Festivities will begin at 
6:30 p.m . Friday in the 
Lubock M emorial Civic 
Center with a reception. 
Tickets cost $20 each and 
may be obtained through 
Thursday Sept. 17 from the 
Ranching Heritage Associa
tion at The Museum of 
Texas Tech University, 
Fourth and Indiana, Lub- 
boc^  (806)742-2498.

Highlight of the evening 
will be the presentation of a 
golden OK spur encased in 
a Steuben crystal piece to 
Matthews for his contribu
tions to the livestock and 
ranching industries. Mat
thews manages for his 
fam ily the Lambshead 
Ranch and the J. A. 
Matthews Cattle Co. at 
Albany.

The 1981 recipient is the

descendant of two families, 
the Matthews and the 
Reynolds, whose names 
have been synonymous with 
the development of the 
ranching industry in the 
American West. The two 
families established or oc
cupied more than 25 
ranches beginning in 1858 
and blazed cattle trails to 
New M exico, Colorado, 
Kansas, Utah, California, 
Montana and North Dakota.

Matthews, the fourth re
cipient of the National 
Golden Spur Award, is 
internationally known for 
his work in historic prese^ 
vation. Since 1958, Matt
hews has been president oi 
the fam ous Fort Griffin 
Fandangle, an outdoor mus
ical b a s^  on the frontier 
history of Shackelford Coun
ty and presented the last 
two weekends in June eadi
year.

A slide presentation on 
Matthews will be narrated 
by Bob Green of Albany. 
John R  “ Rich" Anderson, 
chairman of the Ranching 
Heritage Association Board 
of Overseers, will present 
the award.

The first public showing 
of the specially commlssi(»i- 
ed slide show on ranching 
history will be presented at 
the Prairie Party. Narrated 
by Rex Allen, written by 
western novelist Elm er 
Kelton and produced by BlU 
Benson of Western F*nxiuc- 
tions in Vernon, ‘ ‘ The 
Rancher — An Am erican 
Heritage*’ will include 
photos o f early ranching 
from the Southwest Collec
tion, a regi(mal archive at 
Texas Tech, and scenes 
from  the university’s 
Ranching Heritage Center.

Master of ceremonies for 
the National Golden Spur 
Award and Prairie Party 
will be television game 
show host Eubanks. Best 
knows as host of the 
syndicated show “ The New
lywed Game,*’ Eubanks is a

PUBLIC NOTICE
BRIEF EXPLANATORY STATEMENTS

OF PROPOSED

C O N S T IT U T IO N A L A M E N D M E N T S
SPECIAL ELECTION 
NOVEMBER 3. 1981

PR O PO SITIO N  NO. 1 
ON TH E  B ALLO T
Senate Joint Resolution 

8 proposes a constitution
al amendment that would 
allow the legislature to 
authorize cities, towns 
and other ta.xing units to 
grant exemptions from ad 
valorem taxes on an un
productive, underdevel
oped or blighted area in 
order to encouroge its de
velopment. The amend
ment would also allow the 
legislature to authorize a 
city or town to isSue 
bonds or notes to finance 
this development and to 
pledge future increases in 
ad valorem tax revenues 
from the property in such 
areas to repay these 
bonds or notes.

The proposed amend
ment will appear on the 
ballot as follows: "The 
constitutional amend
ment to authorize cities, 
towns, and other taxing 
units to encourage the 
improvement, develop
ment, or redevelopment 
of certain ureas through 
property tax relief and 
the issuance of bonds 
and notes.”

resolve a boundary dis
pute. This amendment 
will not apply to land 
which has been deter
mined to be state-owned 
by a court of competent 
jurisdiction or that has a 
productive state mineral 
lease on the effective date 
of the amendment.

The proposed amend
ment will appear on the 
ballot as follows: "The 
constitutional amend
ment authorizing the 
commissioner of the 
General Land Office to 
issue patents for cer
tain public free school 
fund land held in good 
faith under color of title 
for at least 50 years as 
of November 15, 1981.

PR O PO SITIO N  NO. 3 
ON TH E  BALLO T

PRO PO SITIO N  NO. 2 
ON TH E  BALLO T
House Joint Resolution 

117 proposes a constitu
tional amendment that 
would authorize a person 
to receive a patent to land 
from the Commissioner of 
the General Land Office 
under certain conditions. 
Application for the patent 
must be ma<le within five 
years from approval of 
the amendment. The land 
must be surveyed, public 
free school land not pre
viously patentable. The 
person must have a prop
erly recorded deed to the 
land, which he acquired 
without knowledge of the 
patent defect and which 
title he and his predeces
sors in interest have held 
for at least 50 years. The 
person and his predeces
sors in interest must 
have continuously claimed 
the land and paid the 
taxes for at least 50 years.

This amendment does 
not apply to l>each lan<l, 
.submerged land, or is
lands. An applicant may 
not use this provision to

House Joint Resolution 
38 proposes a constitu
tional amendment that 
would enable the legisla
ture to grant to a state 
finance management com
mittee the authority to 
manage state funds. 
Funds constitutionally 
dedicated to specific pur
poses would not be sub
ject to committee man
agement. The committee 
would be composed of the 
Governor, Lieutenant Gov- 
ei*nor, Speaker of the 
House of Representatives, 
Chairman of the Sen
ate Finance Committee, 
Chairman of the House 
.Appropriations Commit
tee, Chairman of the Sen
ate State .Affairs Com
mittee, and the Chairman 
of the House of Repre
sentatives Ways and 
Means Committee.

The proposed amend
ment will appear on 
the ballot as follows: 
“ The constitutional 
amendment to allow 
the legislature to grant 
to a state finance man
agement committee the 
power to manage the 
expenditure of certain 
appropriated funds.'f9

PRO PO SITIO N  NO. 4 
ON TH E  BALLO T
House Joint Resolution 

6 )>roposcs u constitutional 
amendment that would 
provide that one-half of 
the surplus tax revenues

rodeo announcer and an 
avid steer roper.

Dinner music for the 
evening will be provided by 
the Armadillo Flats Band of 
Lubbock. Later, dance mus
ic  will be provided by 
Tommy Hanc<^ the Super
natural Fam ily Band of 
Austin.

The National Golden Spur 
Award is sponsored by the 
Am erican National Cow 
Belles and the American 
Quarter Horse, National 
Cattlemen’s, National Wool 
Growers, Ranching Herit
age, Texas and Southwest
ern Cattle Raisers and the 
Texas Sheep and Goat

Raisers associations. Pre
vious recipients have been 
Fred H. E)ressler of Carson 
Valley, Nev., Jay Taylor of 
Amarillo and the late Albert 
K. Mitchell of Tequesquite, 
N.M.

The award presentation 
and E r̂airie Party provide 
the highlight o f National

( ^ e n  Spur Award weekend 
which ydh include a Live
stock and Money Syn^x)s- 
ium Sept. 18 and Rahch Day 
Sept. 19 a t 'th e  Ranching 
Heritage Center on the 
campus of Texas Tech.

' X  ..

m m m m m

.»

<

V

Luncheon speaker for the 
Livestock and Money Sym
posium will be Deputy 
Secretary of Agriculture 
Richare E. Lyng, who will 
discuss economic recovery 
and the nation’s livestock 
industry. Dr. Joseph E. 
Bums, senior vice prudent 
of the Federal Reserve 
Bank of Dallas and Dr. 
James W. R iley, Denver 
economist for the National 
Cattlemen’s Association, 
will open the program at 
10:30 a.m. in the Ranching 
Heritage Center with a 
discussion from  opposing 
viewpoints on monetary 
policy. A panel with the 
presidents of six livestock 
associations will convene at 
1:30 p.m.

Ranch Day Sept. 19 will 
feature numerous demon
strations of ranch crafts 
and chores, a special 
program for children ages 
6-12, a cowboy breakfast 
and the annual business 
m eeting o f the Ranching 
Heritage Association.

Hospital Notes
X

.s'- "r-

B O RD EN C H E E R L E A D E R S  —  Heading the cheering section for the 
Borden County football team at Gall this year are cheerleaders, I to r, 
bottom, Shellie Peterson, Roxie Wolf, Kim Wills, Gena McLeroy, Tanya 
Hollis and Tam m y M iller.

Those admitted to Garza 
Memorial Hospital since 
last Thursday are Wanda 
Sim ecek, m edical; Ollie 
Cooper, medical and Emma 
Hyder.

Those dism issed were 
Wanda Simecek.

The pear, plum, quince and cherry are all mem
bers of the rose family. Their leaves and flowers 
all are the same type as those of the wild rose.

above the spending limit 
provided by Article VIII, 
Section 22, of the Texas 
Constitution would be 
placed in a Water Assis
tance Fund to be used as 
provided by law, includ
ing projects for water de
velopment and conserva
tion, water quality en
hancement, and flood 
control purposes or any 
combination of these pur

P R O P O SITIO N  NO. 6 
ON TH E  B ALLO T

poses.
The amendment also 

provides $500,000,000 of 
the general credit of the 
state to guarantee bonds 
issued in commercial mar
kets by local political sub
divisions, including cities, 
counties, and special dis
tricts. The amendment al
lows amounts to be es
tablished to decrease or 
retire state debt, which is 
defined as that debt se
cured by the full faith 
and credit of the state. 
The amendment would 
raise the interest that 
could be paid on autho
rized, but unissued, bonds 
guaranteed by the full 
faith and credit of the 
state from 67o to 12%. 

The proposed amend
ment will appear on the 
ballot as follows: "The 
constitutional amend
ment authorizing the 
use of a portion of the 
excess revenues of the 
state for water devel
opment, water conser
vation, water quality 
enhancement, and flood 
control purposes; au
thorizing the use of the 
state’s credit, not to 
exceed five hundred 
million dollars, to guar
antee the bonds of ci
ties, counties, towns, 
and other units of local 
government in the fi
nancing of projects for 
such purposes; increas
ing the interest rate 
that may be paid on 
previously approved, 
but unissued, state 
bonds; and authorizing 
a program to retire 
state bonds.”

House Joint Resolution 
81 authorizes the govern
ing body of a county, city, 
school district or other 
political subdivisions to 
exempt from taxation a 
portion of the market 
value of a residence 
homestead. The portion 
exempted may be as 
much as 40% for 1982- 
1984; 30% for 1985-1987; 
and 20% for 1988 and af
ter. The amount of an 
exemption may not be 
less than $5,000 unless 
the legislature by general 
law prescribes other 
monetary restrictions on 
the amount of the exemp
tion. An eligible adult is 
allowed to receive other 
applicable exemptions 
provided by law. An ex
ception is made where ad 
valorem tax has previous
ly been pledged for the 
payment of debt.

AVISO PUBLICO
Breves Declpraeiones Bxpticafivas

De Las

ENMIENDAS CONSTITUCIONALES
PROPUE5TAS 

BLECCION B5PBCIAL 
3DB NOVIBMBRB DB 1981

P R O P o s ia o y  n o . i
EN LA ROLETA

The amendment further 
directs the legislature to 
require that notice be giv
en to property owners of 
a reasonable estimate of 
tax on their property in 
certain situations.

Resolucion Coiijuntn A’o. 
8 del Senado propone unn 
enniicnda const itucional 
que permita a la legisla- 
turn autorizar n ciudadcft, 
pueblos If ntras entidades 
/{scales concedcr exen- 
cionca dc inipuestos por 
avaluo cn unn urea no pro- 
dnetiva, subdesarreUada o 
deteriorada para cstiinnlar 
su desarrollo. La enmienda 
tambii-n perniitiria a la 
legislatura autorizar a una 
eitulad o a un pueblo eniitir 
bonos 0 vales para finnn- 
eiar este desarrollo j/ on- 
pn'iar futuros nioncntoa 
en los ingresos de itnpuca- 
tos por avaluo sohre la 
propiednd cn diclias areas 
para pagnr esfos bonos o 
vales.

para resolver unn disputa 
de limites de terrevos. 
Estn enmirnda no se aplicn 
a terrenos que hayan sido 
declnradoa propiednd del 
esiado por una corte de 
jurisdiccion com))etentc ni 
a los que tienen un arrien- 
do estatal de niincrnles, los 
cuales cstdn prodneiendo 
t n la ferha efeetiva de la 
enmienda.

La enmienda propuestn
npareeerd cn la boleta
como sigue: "La en-

The proposed amend
ment will appear on the 
ballot as follows: "The 
constitutional amend
ment authorizing a po
litical subdivision to 
provide property tax 
relief for owners of 
rosidence homesteads 
and changing certain 
property tax admini
strative procedures.”

La enmienda propnesta 
apareeerd cn la boleta 
como sique: "La en
mienda constilucional 
que autorizn a ciudadea, 
jnublo.s. y  otras enti- 
dades fiscales estimular 
el ynejoramimto, dcaa- 
rrollo, 0 redcsarrollo dc 
ciertas areas por medio 
de auxilio cn los im- 
purs<o.<J sohre la propie
dnd y la emision de 
bonos y  vales."

tnienda conatiftitionnl 
que antoHza nl comisi- 
onado de la 0/ic?im 
General de Terrenoa a 
dar titiiloa para dertos  
terrenos del fondo para 
escnclas pubUcas libres 
tenidos cit buena fc  bajo 
titulo aparente durante 
por lo menos cincuenta 
(50) niios antes del 15 
de noviembre de 1981. 99

PROPOSiaON NO. 3 
EN LA BOLETA

PROPOSIf.lON NO. 2 
EN LA BOLETA

PR O PO SITIO N  NO. 7 
ON TH E  BALLO T

PR O PO SITIO N  NO. 5 
ON TH E  B ALLO T
House Joint Resolution 

49 proposes a constitution
al amendment that would 
exempt livestock and
poultry from taxation. 
Currently, farm products 
in the hands of the pro
ducer and family supplies 
for home and farm use 
are exempt.

The proposed amend
ment Nvill appear on the 
ballot as follows; "The 
constitutional amend
ment to provide for the 
inclusion of livestock 
and poultry with farm 
products as exempt 
from taxation.”

House Joint Resolution 
4 proposes a constitution
al amendment that would 
authorize the Veterans’ 
Land Board to issue and 
sell an additional $250,- 
000,000 in bonds increas
ing the Veterans’ Land 
Fund’s total bond is
suance authorization from 
$700,000,000 to $950,000,- 
000. The amendment 
would increase the maxi
mum interest payable by 
the state on these bonds 
from 6% to 10%, and 
permit an even higher 
rate, if specified by the 
legislature.

The proposed amend
ment will appear on the 
ballot as follows: "The 
constitutional amend
ment authorizing the 
issuance of additional 
bonds to finance the 
veterans' land program 
and to increase the 
maximum interest rate 
allowable on veterans’ 
land fund bonds.”

Resolucion Conjunta No. 
117 de la Camara de Repre- 
sentantes propone una en
mienda constilucional que 
uutorice a unn persona a 
rccibir titulo dc terreno 
del Comisionado dc la 
Oficina General de Te
rrenos bajo ciertas eon- 
dicionea. La solicilud para 
el titulo ae liene que hacer 
dentro de cinen atioa a 
jyar/ir de la aprobneion de 
la enmienda. El terreno 
tieue que ser terreno de las 
cseuelas publicaa libres, 
medido, y jio previnnientc 
tiUdado. La persona tienc 
que tener una escritura del 
terreno propiamente regis- 
tradn, que adquirio sin 
saber del defeefo de titulo 
y que el y stis nntejmsados 
interesadoa ban tenido ]Htr 
lo menos durante 50 niios. 
La persona y sus ante- 
pasados inferesados tienen 
que liaber rrclamado el 
terreno continuamentc y 
pagado Ins impuestos por 
lo menos durante SO nnos.

Resolucion Conjunta No. 
38 de la Camara de Repre- 
aentantea propone una en
mienda const it ueional que 
autorice a la legislatura 
coneeder n  m m  co»ni7<? esta- 
tal de administracidn fi- 
nancicra la nutoridnd de 
administrar fondoa esta- 
talcs. Los fondoa deetina- 
doa por la conatitueidn a 
fines espeeificos no es- 
tnrian sujetos a la ad- 
ministracion del comitc. El 
comite estaria compueato 
del Gobernador, el Gober- 
vador Tenicnte. cl Presi- 
denfe de la Camara de 
Representantea, cl Presi- 
dente del Comitc de Fi- 
namas del Senado, el 
Presiflente del Comite dc 
Asignacionea de la Camara 
de Representantes, el 
Preeidente del ComU6 de 
Asuntos dc Eatado y el 
Presidentc del Comite de 
.Medina y Arbilrio.i de la 
Camara de Represen- 
tan fes.

La enmienda propuesta 
apareeerd m la boleta 
como sigue: "La en
mienda eonst/f ueional 
que pennife a la legia- 
iatura concedcr a un 
coMiitc esfatal de ad- 
niinisfracidn finandera 
la nufnridad de adminis
trar cl gasto de dertos  
fondoa apropiados.'99

E^fa eitmicnda no rc 
nptira a Icrrnio de jdajfft, 
n ferrevo .•iumergido vi a 
tRlaA. L'li solici/onte no 
jmede ttsnr esta piovision

P R O P O S ia o y  t 
EN LA ROLETA 

ReBolucion Conjunta No. 
$ de la Camara dr Rrpre 
scnlanffB propone una cn- 
uiieudn constilucional que 
diBponga que la milad dc

COTTON TALKS
fKOM COnoN &«OweeSAaiC.

LUBBOCK — “ Getting 
anything through (Congress 
and past the President’s 
desk this year that might 
lead to inCTeased govern
ment e^ n d itu re  — as the 
Bible says about the rich 
man getting into heaven — 
is about as easy as 
squeezing a camel through 
the eye of a needle.’ *

That’s what Donald John
son, Executive Vice Presi
dent of Plains Cotton 
Growers, Inc., Lubbock, 
told ginners and guests at 
the 1981 annual meeting of 
Plains Ginners* Association 
September 12. He was 
referring to PCG’s inability 
to get greater producer 
price protection into the 
1981 farm bill now under 
consideration in Congress.

PCiG’s legislative policy, 
adopted by the organiza
tion’ s 50-man Board last 
January, <̂ l̂Ls for a higher 
cotton loan level, retention 
of the disaster program , 
authority for paid acreage 
diversion and other provi
sions to shield producers 
against unavoidable crop 
losses and severe price 
pressures “ such as those we 
are seeing right now,’ ’ 
Johnson said.

“ But all these measures 
would involve the possibility 
of additional cost to the 
government, and with the 
current Administration’ s 
determination to cut the 
budget no matter who it 
hurts, H ee l no real need to 
apologize for our failure to 
get ^ ese  policies into the 
new bill.’ ’

The Senate Agriculture 
Ckimmittee bill expected to 
reach the floor in the week 
of September 14, Johnson 
explained, would set the 
minimum cotton loan at 55

cenis, conunue me current 
lo a n -s e t t in g  fo r m u la  
through 1985 and for  all 
practical purposes elimin
ate the disaster program. It 
would set target prices for 
1982 at 71 cents per pound 
(about the sam e as this 
year), at 76 cents for 1983, 
83 cents for 1984 and at 69 
cents for the 1985 crop.

These price support levels 
are woefully inadequate, 
but chances for im prove
ment at best are not very 
good, Johnson told the 
group.

Consequently, he continu
ed, PCG is exerting its 
major efforts toward either 
eliminating or at least 
minimizing the effects of 
another Senate provision 
known as the “ Heflin 
Amendment.’ ’

That provision, introduced 
and pushed by Senator 
Howell Helfin of Alabama, 
would remove all flexibility 
from USDA’s procedures in 
setting grade, staple and 
m icronaire discounts in 
each year’s loan schedule. 
It would require that the 
Department set discounts 
equal to a simple one-to-one 
average of recent spot 
market discounts and the 
previous year ’s loan dis
count.

This mandate in the law 
would be devestating to 
future High Plains prices, 
expecially those received on 
forward contracts where 
loan discounts are applied 
directly to the price.

“ Working with Texas 
Senators Bentsen and Tow
er,’ ’ Johnson went on, “ we 
are doing our best either to 
get that provision out of the 
law or to add other 
language which would re
duce its effect on cotton 
from our area.’ ’

los ingresoa sobrantes de 
impuestos, sobre el limite 
de gastos dispuesto por el 
Articulo VIII,  Seccidn 22, 
de la Conatitucion de Tex
as, scan depositados en un 
Fondo dc Asistencia del 
Agua a ser usados como 
proven la Icy, inelttao cn 
proycctos para el deaa- 
rroUo y la conservacion del 
agua, la mejoria dc la 
calidad del agua. cl con
trol dc inundadoncs o 
para cualquier combina- 
cion de cstos propositos.

PROPOSICION NO. 6 
EN LA BOLETA

La enmienda tambicn 
prtTvee $500,000,000 del 
credito general del estado 
para garantizar bonos 
emitidna en merendns 
comerdalcs por .•nibdivi- 
aiones politicas locales, 
incluso cindades, condados 
y distritos eapedales. La 
enmienda permite que se 
cstablezean cantidadcs 
para disniinuir o para 
retirnr deudas del estado. 
Ins euales se definen como 
deudaa garantizadas por In 
plena fe  y  el credito del 
estado. La enmienda au- 
mentaria el interes que se 
pueda pagar eu bonos 
autorizados pero no emiti- 
dos, garantizadas por la 
plena fc  y cl credito del 
estado, de S'/r a 12%.

Resolucion Conjunta No. 
81 de la Camara dc Repre
sentantea autoriza al 
cuerpo gobernante de u m  
condado, una eiudad, un 
distrito escolar u otras 
subdivisiones politicas de- 
clarar libre de impuestos 
nnn pardon del valor de 
merendo de im hogar de 
residcncia. La pardon 
libre de impuestos puede 
.<!<•»• hasta 40%  para el 
periodo .1982-1984: SO'.'r
para 1985-1987; y 20%  
para 1988 y loa niios .<5i<7Ut- 
entes. La cantidad dc la 
exencion no puede ser 
menos do $5,000 a menos
que la legislatura por ley 
general prcscribn otras 
reslricdoue.^ monrfarina de 
la cantidad de exencion. 
A  loi ndulto elegible ae le 
permite reeibir otras 
cxendones apHcables pro- 
vistas por la ley. Sc hace 
exeepdon en enso de que 
los impuestos por avaldo 
haynyt sido comprometidos 
previamentc para el pago 
de deudas.

La enmienda propuesta 
apareeerd cn la boleta 
como sigue: La enmien
da constitucional que 
autorizn el uao de una 
pordon de los ingresos 
sobrantes del estado 
para el desarrollo, la 
conservacion y la me
joria dc la calidad del 
agua y para el control 
de inundadones; que 
autoriza cl uso del credi- 
to del estado, mo  en 
exceso de quinientos nii- 
llones de dolarcs, para 
garantizar los bonos 
de dudndes, condados, 
pueblna, y otras entida- 
des de gobiem o local en 
la finandaeion de pro- 
yeetos dediendos a tales 
fines; que aumenta In 
tnsa de sc
puede jyagar por bonos 
esfatales previamentc 
aprobados pero no emi- 
tidos', y  que autorizn un 
programa para pagar 
bonos."

La enmienda ademds 
dirige <t la legi.slatura que 
requiem que sc Ics dc a los 
propictarios una eatima- 
rtoM razonnble de tm- 
pueato sobre an propie
dnd fn ciertas situaciones.

La enmienda prnpue.sta 
apareeerd en la boleta 
como sigue: "La en
mienda constitucional 
que autorizn a una aub- 
diviaion politiea proveer 
auxilio en los impuestos 
sobre In propiedad para 
los dueiios de hogares de 
residcncia y  que enmbia 
dertos procedimientoa 
adminisfrafivoa rn los 
impuestos sobre la pro
piedad."
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PROPOSICION NO. 5 
EN LA BOLETA

Resoludon Conjunta No. 
49 de la Camara de Repre- 
RcnfunteR propone una m - 
mienda conRtUucional que 
dejarifi libreB dc impncR- 
tos el fjanndo y latt aves. 
Actualwente Iob produefoB 
agricolfiB cu inanoB del 
produefor y Iob proviBXonvB 
fannlioreB pora e! Mso rfr 
In caBC y de In granja 
entau Hbrce de impueRton.

La enmirnda propueRla 
aimrererd en la boleta 
como si guv: '‘Lo 
utienda constitucional 
que permite inchiir el 
ganado y las ovfs con 
los product OB ogricolas 
libres de impuestosJ

PROPOSICION NO. 7 
EN LA ROLETA

Resolution Conjunta No. 
1 de ta Camara de Repre- 
sentantCB propone wno en
mienda que atitoriee a la 
Junta de Terrenon para 

poncr en circu- 
laciou y vender bonos 
adicionales en la cantidad 
de S^SO,000,000 lo cual 
aumentaria de S700,000 -̂ 
000 a $050,000,000 la au- 
forizacion total de circu- 
lacion de bonos del Fondo 
dr Tvrrenofi jyara Vet- 
ei'auoB, Lo enmienda au- 
mrufnria el interes maxi- 
mo payable par el estado 
por esfo î honoB de S% a 
10 'i y permitirin una 
iarifa nun mds alia si 
furra especificada por la 
legislatura.

La enmienda propuesta 
apareeerd en la boleta 
como sigue: “ La en
mienda const if ueional 
que autoriza la emisidn 
de bonos adicionales 
para finaneiar el pro
grama de terrenos paru 
veteranas y  quv aumenta 
la tarifa yudxhiw de in
teres que se permite eu 
los bonos del fondo de 
terrenos para %'eiera-
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TV team finds Texas 
ghosts too incredible

The Post (T ex .) Dispatch Thursday, Sept. 17, 1981 Page 15

When tonight’s still, small 
hours cloak your home in 
darkness, will you be one of 
the Texans on guard against 
phantoms that stalk from 
the shadows?

Of course you don’t 
believe in them! Yet I must 
tell you that something of 
the shadow world seems to 
be creeping into our state. 
Either m ore ghosts are 
abroad these nights of UFO 
sightings and days of 
psychic exploration, or 
more of us are willing to 
reveal our recent encount
ers with the supernatural.

This I ’ve learned after 
almost two years of ghost
hunting across Texas. Now, 
if you will concede that I’m 
not attempting to sell you 
superstition, you may wish 
to read on. In fact, your 
curiosity may impel you to 
stick with me, anyhow.

Near Bay City, for one 
example, a family presently 
shares its modern home 
with an inexplicable trio of 
spectres: apparently a pret
ty woman, her husband, and 
their child. The three are 
thought to have returned 
from the earliest days of 
Anglo settlement along our 
southeast coast. Within this 
home, not only have the 
woman and the man mater
ialized several times, but 
their features are gradually 
imprinting them selves on 
the living room paneling. As 
you read this, they are still 
in residence.

In North Central Texas, 
near Clifton, a century-old 
Norweigian church seems to 
maintain a congregation 
some sixty years after the 
chapel was abandoned ex
cept for special services. 
Enter the sanctuary in 
reverence and you find 
tranquility. Come in any 
frivolous manner, you will 
be considered disrespectful, 
and voices will close from 
the outside night, rising in 
protest. The congregation? 
It arises from the church
yard cemetery.

In the Longview-Tyler 
area, a lady has been 
bedeviled by ^ e  apparition 
of either a Spanish dragoon 
or an Indian warrior. This 
ghost has appeared several 
times, its most frightening 
manifestation looming with
in arm ’s length of the 
woman as she bathed. At 
this writing, psychics are 
trying to rid the home of 
that being.

Near Austin, an old ranch 
seems inhabited with vio
lent spectres from a century 
ago. Alerted by my howev
er-fumbling spectr^ hunt, a 
crew  from  television ’s 
“ That’s Incredible" filmed 
sequences on the ranch 
owned by artist Bruce 
Marshall. During one psy
chic endeavor to communi
cate with those we call 
dead, three of the working 
team fainted; the experi
ment was suspended.

One of the most startling 
confrontations occured not 
long ago in Big Spring, 
when a young man was 
beset by a girl from the 
1700’s. “ In love" with him, 
her attachment to this home

MABOVAUr STOAfS
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Lunch Menus
BREAKFAST

Monday, assorted cereal, 
raisins and Vz pint of milk.

Tuesday, bacon, toast, 
oatmeal, grape and apple 
juice and ^  pint of milk.

Wednesday, sweet rolls, 
pear halves and ^  pint of 
milk.

Thursday, sausage, toast, 
rice, orange juice and 
pint of milk.

Friday, assorted cereal, 
fruit and pint of milk.

LUNCH
Monday, frito pie, butter

ed corn, blackeye peas, 
sweet rolls, combread and

pint of milk.
Tuesday, taco, cheese, 

lettuce, pinto beans, plum 
cobbler and hi pint of milk.

Wednesday, chicken pat
ties, gravy, green beans, 
whipped potatoes, whipped 
cherry jeUo, hot rolls and Vz 
pint of milk.

Thursday, lasagna, let
tuce salad, breaded zucckini 
chocolate cake with icing, 
garlic bread and ¥z pint of

Brent Howard 
Heads FFA

Brent Howard was elected 
as president of the Post 
Chapter of Future Farmers 
during their meeting held 
Sept. 8 at 8 p.m. in the ag 
building.

Other officers are Kim 
Norman, vice president; 
Mike Brazier, secretary; 
Robbie Williams, teasurer; 
Tanya Bland, reporter; Phil 
Tyler, sentinel; Mike Sulli
van, Chaplin and Derrick 
Walls, student council re
presentative.

Greenhand officers elect
ed included Curt Greer 
president; Keith Osborn 
vice-president; Greg Mas 
sey, secretary; Jay Valdez 
treasurer; Rod George 
reporter; Rusty Morris 
sentinel and Curt Cowdrey 
chaplain.

became so violently deter
mined that the youUi feared 
insanity and consented to 
commitment at Big Srping 
State Hospital. A psychiat
rist there not only declared 
him totally sane but — a 
student of para-psychology 
— moved into the house to 
exorcise the being.

Of the fifty stories result
ing from  my statewide 
search, these strike me as 
the m ost inexplicable of 
today’s pheonomena. In the 
articles to follow, I’ll tell 
you of the types of 
phantoms that Texans have 
encountered, for they range 
from the frieldly to those 
better avoided — they are 
dangerous.

Thay are, after all, like 
people. Why not?

You don’t have to believe 
in them; you may want to

read on, anyhow.
Ed Syers

Next: The Self Vindica
tors.

FHA officers 
make plans

By VICKI TEAFF
Post Future Homemakers 

of America officers held a 
meeting Tuesday Sept. 15 in 
the clothing lab to make 
plans for the annual Get 
Acquainted Picnic.

ITie picnic will be held 
Sept. 21 at 6:30 p.m. at the 
Public Park. All members 
are asked to attend.

O fficers present at the 
meeting included: Karen 
Davis, Jerri Baumann, Don
na M ^ e y ,  Mary Bassing- 
er, Dana Dudley, Lynn 
Hodges, Kim Carlisle, Leigh 
McCook, Cindy and Diana 
Basquez and Vicki Teaff.

milk.
Friday, fish, sweet peas, 

cantaloupe, Reese Cup, com 
bread muffins and Vz pint of 
milk.

Karla Morris
Hair Stylist for Men & Women

Is now associated with
Altman's Headhunters

5 1 3 5  69th in Lubbock

Tuesdays thru Saturdays 
9 am to 5 pm

C A LL 794-6222
for appointment

RCA Cable Re^dy Tuning Every ColorTrak 2000 model 
features RCA$ multi*band cabfe-ready tuning system. That 
means direct tuning access to as many as 127 channels AN 
channels are tuned with the quartz crystal precision of 
ChanneLock electronic tuning. And a built*in CATV 
connector makes hook-up quick and simple.*

NO OTHER 
BRAND 

GIVES YOU 
MORE

R C A  C o i o r T r a k  2 0 0 0  F a a l u r e t i
*  RCA*a O ela il P rocaaaor sharpens 

and refines picture detail.
*  A utom atic Sbarpnaaa Control 

helps keep picture detail at the 
selling you sefect.

*  Super AccuFMter YOG* picture  
tube with specially tinted phosphors 
to help keep the picture brigiit arid 
sharp.

*Your locst cable company may require 
a convener for receiving tome or all 
channels.

Model FFR498R

1S^ dlagoner ColorTrafe 2000 
model

GUY’S
RCA IS M AKING TELEVISION 
BETTER AN D  BETTER.

TV &
A P P LIA N C ES

115 N. Ave. L DIAL 2418

Get A  Head Start At Briercroft

EARN NOW

A nnual Rate
On Super B Security

EARN AFTER 
SEPT. 30

A nnual Rate

On All Savers Certificates
A

TOOL VALUE
O F T H E  M O N TH This Interest Is Not Tax-Free

u>

V

QUANTITIES LIMITED 
Master
MECHANIC*

lO
Reg.
19.99

now
White Supplies Last

HEAVY DUTY 
STAPLE GUN
Drives 5 sizes of staples 
for installing insulation, 
upholstering and more. 
With built-in staple re
mover. 345025

Handy
Hardware

Briercroft Savings will be offering the All Savers Certificate Oc
tober 1. But, to give you a head start, we want to give you a bonus 
on your money...so until September 30, we are offering a "'Super B 
Security" that will pay 32% per annum on a minimum deposit of 
$500.

What exactly are the All Savers Certificate and the Super B Security? 
THE ALL SAVERS CERTIFICATE*

This is a one-year, once in a lifetime savings certificate that will 
pay up to $2000 interest TAX FREE.

Your minimum deposit is only $500. Due to Federal regulations, 
there is a substantial penalty for early withdrawal.

The All Savers Certificate is insured by the
FSLIC.
THE SUPER B SECURITY

This is a Repurchase agreement that will pay 
32% per annum until October 1. At that time,
Briercroft can transfer your funds into an All 
Savers Certificate.

The minimum deposit is only $500.
The Super B is not insured by FSLIC, but is 

backed by Briercroft Savings and U.S. govern
ment securities. Substantial penalty for early 
withdrawal.

Interest earned on the Super B is not tax-free.
‘ This offer is subject to Federal Regulation.

I Kt i’ s jn  ovaniplv nl ihc hi>;h \ ivM Kricrirofl All lav- f  ri'v Savings Account

I f  your family 
income is:

Your tax bracket 
probably is:

The interest rate 
you'd have to earn 

to equal 12.61% after 
federal income tax is:

$50,000 or more 50% 25.22%
$35,000 40% 21.02%
$25,000 30% 18.01%
$20,000 or less 25% 16.81%

Figures above are approximate and based on 1981 tax tables. Interest rate of 
12.61% is equal to 70% of average investment yield on one year U.S. Treasury 
Bills as of the most recent auction date.

50th &  Ave. Q Ph. (806)747-5181 56th & Slide
34th & Toledo Ralls

SAVINGS AND LOAN ASSOCIATION
1

Mail this coupon (or more information on the 
SUPER B &  ALL SAVERS CERTIFICATE at BS&L

Name:_________________________________

Address:

Telephone:

/ / Backing Your Future f f
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School board
(Continaed From Page One) 
could drive up for use as a 
loading zone instead of 
parking.

Dwayne McQueen, repre> 
senting the school's a r ^ t -  
ectural firm, reported work 
is now starting on the tennis 
court repair and that the 
ceiling fans for the primary 
school arrived last week 
with installation beginning 
last Friday.

Trustees decided not to 
increase the charge for 
reducedi)rice breakfasts 
and lunches, although state 
authorization for such an 
increase has been made.

Supt. Shiver said the 
school lunchroom program 
last year lost "only about 
$8,000". That means $8,000

Rotary head—
(Continned From Page One)

Seay is an oil producer, 
married and the father of 
five children and grand
father to two.

Bom in Wichita Falls and 
raised in the Fort Worth 
Masonic Home until age 13, 
John entered the business 
world when he was 14 by 
operating a fleet of 60 
bicycles for rental or sale.

He entered the oil fields 
at Big Lake after graduat
ing from high school and 
worked his way up over 32 
years with timeout for two 
years in the army artillery.

John educated himself by 
working in electric logging, 
oil well service, and oil well 
perforating. This led him to 
becoming sole proprietor of 
a pipe and equipment 
brokerage company, which 
resulted in his becoming an 
independent oil operator in 
1968.

His sport interests include 
flying, golf, tennis and 
jogging.

in tax money was needed to 
"subsidke" the program.

Trustees were given a 
monthly lunchroom report 
of last May which showed 
that during that month 4,189 
lunches were served at the 
regular price, 758 at the 
reduced price, and 4,781 
free for which the federal 
government pays a rein- 
bursement of 99^ cents 
each. It also reimburses the 
school district 79V̂  cents on 
each reduced-price lunch 
and 16 cents on each 
regular priced lunch.

On breakfasts, the school 
district is reimbui^ed 14^ 
cents on regular priced 
meals, 42*-4 cents on reduc
ed-price breakfasts, and 52 
cents on the free breakfasts.

Supt. Shiver told trustees 
the administration that day 
had interviewed for possible 
employment a bilingual 
teacher with a m ajor in 
English and a minor in 
Spanish.

The state requires stu
dents who have trouble 
understanding English to be 
taught in Spanish.

Post has eight students 
this year below the high 
school level who can speak 
no English, principals told 
the board.

"We don’t know whether 
they are illegal aliens or 
not, but they can’t speak 
English,”  they said.

In other actions the board 
approved a list of substitute 
teachers for the school 
year, made budget change 
requests, approved the July 
B n^cial statement, receiv
ed the tax reports for July 
and August, paid $343,258.04 
in bills for the month, and 
approved a 30-day certifi
cate of deposit for over a 
million dollars in school 
funds which will not be 
needed until October at the 
earliest.

WE NEED
PART-TIME SOLDIERS.

The Army Reserve needs you one weekend a month and 
two weeks each year to serve your country right near home. 
We'll pay you to learn a valuable skill. Then you'll use that 
skill with your local Reserve unit. Earn over $ 1.100 a year to 
start. You’ll be doing something worthwhile for yourself 
and for your country. Call your Army Reserve representative, 
in the Yellow Pages under “Recruiting.”

m
ARMY RESERVE. 

BE ALL YOU CAN BE.

(' \

BUT WE GIVE "OLD-FASHIONED”  
SERVICE TO OUR CUSTOMERS

Among the many special services offered to 
our customers is banking by mail. Your de
posits can reach us faster than the old pony 
expressi

U iii f
f a t e  D a

City Council—
(^ntlnued From Page One)

The other “ bad news”  
item was an inspection 
report on the city-county 
airport.

'^ e  report, dated July 20, 
said the airport is in need of 
considerable repair. The 
council decided to invite the 
airport board to its next 
regular meeting to discuss 
repairs and status of an 
application for airport aid.

0 . D. Hearn of Brown
field, division manager for 
General Telephone, told the 
council he wanted to "talk a 
little bit about rates and 
services.”

Hearn related how his 
firm had had little success 
in receiving a rate increase 
from  the state utility 
commission with a $4,000,- 
000 penalty imposed for 
poor service in its first rate 
request since the PUC was 
formed.

He said the utility firm 
went back again last spring 
and asked for another witii 
about the same results ~  a 
small increase and reten
tion of the penalty.

As a consequence, he 
pointed out, the firm’s bond 
rating has been lowered 
making it more difficult for. 
his firm to obtain additional 
financing for im prove
ments.

Pointing out that Post was 
one of the communities to 
complain of poor phone 
service, Hearn said his firm 
wanted to im prove its 
service here and asked that 
complaints be channeled to 
him whenever received.

In answer to a question 
from The Dispatch, Hearn 
said that General Telephone 
couldn’t “ subsidize”  its 
local service with long 
distance revenue to the 
extent that Southwestern 
Bell could. __

Asked what improved 
service Post can expect in 
the future, Hearn said all 
exchanges, including Post, 
will be converted to elec
tronics before 1995 and thus 
provide lots of exotic 
additional services.

He noted Post had had 
little “ phone growth”  over 
the past 12 months and 
closed by emphasizing that 
being denied rate increases 
in inflationary times hurt 
the utility's planned expan
sion and didn’t provide a 
satisfactory return for its 
investors.

Hearn said he’s like to get 
the "emotionalism”  out of 
the PUC rate hearings of 
his firm. He said he came 
before the council in an 
effort to explain to the 
council and the public that 
only by community and 
utility working together 
could improved service be 
financed and provided.

Due to the length of the 
agenda, the council decided 
to put off consideration of 
city  m anager candidates 
until a work session could 
be called in the near future.

By Norm
)

After a delightful??? rest 
off for the hot, hot days of 
summer here goes another 
stab at the local news of the 
local youth and maybe even 
a line or two about their 
parents here and there.

I won’t go into the long 
drawn out details about my 
summer vacation ??? But 
hope each and everyone 
enjoyed theirs.

It’s hard to believe that 
school is already into its 
third week, (that’s half of a 
six weeks) and about time 
for deficiency slips to go out 
for those that aren't doing 
so well in that particular 
study!! So better hit the 
boote a little bit harder to 
make up the upcoming 3 
weeks before report cards 
hit the street.

It seem s as though I 
always have to apologize to 
someone right off the bat, 
so here goes the first of the 
new year to Norma Samora. 
fl^en the cheerleaders pic
ture came out in the paper, 
we had her listed as a 
sophom ore, sorry Norma, 
you see she’s a junior!

A belated Happy Birthday 
goes out to T ^  TannehiU 
and Deann Ammons, who 
celebrated theirs in the last 
two weeks.

ANNOUNCEMENT: The 
Youth Center is now being

Cable T V -
(Continued From Page One) 
or m ore because o f  the 
damage done and although 
many spare parts were 
s tor^  here for such emer
gencies some of the equip
ment had to be return^ to 
the factory for repair.

"We hope to get it all 
straightened out very 
soon,’ ' he added.

He said the firm still was 
having trouble with all-news 
channel 13, had lost the 
color off channel 12, and 
had channel 8 still rolling, 
all because of lightening 
damage.

Asked about the "snow”  
on channel 5, the education
al Lubbock station, White- 
field said there is “ nothing 
we can do about it”  and it is 
due to the station's telecast
ing facilities.

M ayor Giles McCrary 
broke in to say on this point 
he understood channel 5 has 
been given a much taller 
tower and as soon as it is 
put up the picture reception 
here should be better.

Whitefield said the re
building of the cable system 
here included new wiring. 
He said it should be 
completed by February or 
March.

As for service complaints, 
the firm  has a toll free 
number at Idalou and local 
subscribers should call that 
number — 1-800^92-4455 to 
report trouble.

The firm has 700 to 800 
local subscribers, he said.

Of all the 250,000 species 
of flowering plants, there 
are just two that don't 
need water from the soil. 
One is the pygmy cedar 
and the other is the caper 
plant of the Sahara. Both 
take all the moisture they 
need from the night air.

\

If curtains or draperies 
are subjected to hot sun, 
it may be better to  vacuum 
often instead of washing 
or cleaning. Sun may weak
en fabric which w ill dis
in tegra te  upon cleaning.

C-^im her Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation

PUBLIC AUCTION-,
VO IG H tS JEW ELRY

Jewelry Store & Jewelry Manufacturers

T h u rs ., S e p t. 2 4 , 1981
Open For Inspection 9:30 A .M . to 1:30 P.M. 

AUCTION STARTS PROMPTLY AT 1:30 P.M.

3813 50TH ST. — MEMPHIS PLACE MALL

L U B B O C K ,  T E X A S
AUCTION INCLUDES: DIAMONDS; PEARLS; 
OPALS; OTHER PRECIOUS STONES; 14 KT. 
JEW ELRY—Charms, M en’s and Women’s Rings, 
Chains. Ring Mountings. Earrings Mountings, 
Earrings, Horseshoe Rings, Neclaces, Bracelets, 
Other Jewelry; One Lot of TEJAS Jewelry; One 
Lot of SWEET Jewelry; A ll Office Equipment 
and Fixtures; Showroom Fixtures and Chairs; 
JEWELRY M AKING EQUIPMENT, TOOLS AND 
SUPPLIES; Molds. Electro-Plater, Polisher, Ring 
Cleaner, Ring Crowns, Foredom Power Tool, 
Workbench, Roiling MIN, Engraver, Kerr 'Satin- 
Cast 20 '. Swest Wax Workers. Casting Machine, 
Vigor 1065 Furnace, Vigor Inva-Cast, Humidifier, 
Balance Scale. Wax Pot. Ultrasonic Cleaner, A ir 
Compressor. Vulcanizer, M ini-Torch, Jewelry 
Hand Tools, Wax. Wax Molds, Birthstones, Etc.
Sold according to terms and conditions of Tom 
G riffith . Bankruptcy Trustee. Terms: Cash. Checks 
must be accompanied by Bank Letter of Guarantee.

For Further Information Contact:

J A C K  F A U L K S  A U C T I O N E E R S
TXE-012-0053

(806)763-4919 P.O.Box 5701 Lubbock, TX 79417

opened after the home 
football games. We had a 
great crowd following the 
Lockney game and it will be 
open again following the 
Etenver City game. It was 
so late when the football 
boys finished their supper 
that we stayed until around 
12:30. But when the district 
games begin, it will close at 
12 .

Look for newer things in 
the future for the center. It 
is rumored that some of the 
new electronic games may 
be installed soon.

And a Youth Board is 
going to be announced in 
next week's paper. This is 
something that should real
ly help promote interest and 
enthusiasm in the center. 
The kids elected will give 
their ideas into what they 
would enjoy and what they 
think others will enjoy also.

The center is open to each 
and everyone in the eight 
grade through the 12th. At 
the present it is open on 
Saturday nights.

The seniors are selling 
mums and orders must be 
placed by Sept. 18. Order 
yours now.

Hom ecom ing festivities 
are being planned and a pep 
rally with crowning cere
monies are schedule to be 
held on the courthouse lawn 
around 3 p.m. Sept. 25. A 
mini parade will be held 
from ^ e  high school to the 
courthouse. So make your 
plans now to attend.

The football team is off to 
a GREAT start and they 
need your support at the 
game Friday night against 
Floydada. Be there to 
cheer them on. BEAT 
FLOYDADA!!!

I have to comment on the 
band also. I personally 
think they are looking great 
and sound better with each 
game. The kids have put in 
a lot of work and Mr. 
Ladd's comment on "you 
don't have to be big to be 
good”  is proving correct. 
Keep up the good work 
band.

See ya at Floydada.

Chow . .

Hopper loss—
(Continued From Pnge One) 
a severe 20 percent popula
tion loss in ^ e  1970 census. 
Up to 1970, county popula
tion had shown a slow, but 
steady rise from decade to 
decade.

The ethnic m ix of the 
county's population is 
changing, however, accord
ing to Conner. He said the 
county was 81 percent 
white, 14 percent Spanish 
surname^ and 5 percent 
black in 1970. In 1980 it had 
changed to 70 percent white, 
24 percent Spanish sur
name, and six  percent 
black.

Waggoner Johnson, chair
man of the program build
ing committee, Lucille Mor
ris, chairman of the family 
living sub-com m ittee, and 
home demonstration agent 
Cheryl Walker also made 
interesting reports on the 
committee’s work since its 
organization in 1962.

New system

Stereo stolen in 
Southland burglary

The sheriffs department 
is investigating a weekend 
burglary of the Southland 
schools in which a stereo 
was stolen from the school 
library.

Entrance was gained by, 
brealdng out a ^ d o w

(Continned From Page One)
the setting of the tax rate if 
possible.

In another action, the 
board wrote off $3,560.37 as 
bad debts. This means they 
are taken off the books and 
turned over to a collection 
agency.

Ib e  August hospital re
port shows 33 patients 
admitted for the month to 
bring the total for the last 
11 months to 437, as 
com pared to 46 patients 
adm itUd in August, 1980,

Postings—
(Continued From Page One) 
in his first two games and is 
the top South Plains scorer. 
Post’s Milton isn’t adverse 
to tallies himself with three 
playing as a substitute. Post 
has oUier sharp offensive 
weapons too, in Tailback 
Will Kirkpatrick, 3 tds; 
Quarterback Tim TannehiU, 
two six-pointers; and Wing- 
back Richard Cisneros, a 
power runner with one 
touchdown.

Both sides see it as a very 
tough footbaU game to win. 
C^me on — and see for 
yourself. The Lopes want 
this one bad.

and an 11 months total in 
that fiscal year of 558.

Total patient days for the 
month were 98 and the 
average patients per day 3.2 
as compared to 146 and 4.7 
for the same month in 1980.

Eleven babies were bom 
in the hospital during the 
month to bring the fiscal 
year total to date to 69. Two 
hundred and sixty-two out
patients were treated.

For August, the hospital 
had $28,956.05 In operating 
revenue and $51,854.32 in 
expenses, leaving $22,256.01 
to be paid from tax funds.

Memo For 
Motorists

The failing car battery is 
a frequent fact o f  life, and 
those who use improper 
jump-start procedures face a 
serious hazard. Just one 
spark can set o ff  an eye- 
threatening explosion. ^

You can get a jump on 
safety when jump-starting a 
dead battery if you follow 
this advice from the Na
tional Society to Prevent 
Blindness.

• Put out all cigarettes 
and flames.

• Make sure cars don’t 
touch. Turn o ff  ignition.

If you want to pay high energy 
bills, that’s your business

J f  you want to save from 30 to 50% and 
more on your energy bill

THAT’S OUR BUSINESS!
We install storm doors and windows, insulated 

glass, and insulate attics and walls.

C A L L  U S F O R  F R E E  A N A L Y S IS  O F  
Y O U R  H O M E  O R  B U IS N E S S

Weather Beaters
495-3213

Weather Proof Your Home or Business

Rebates! Rebates!
CARS & TRUCKS

Bronco............................................................................................$700.00

F15 0  - F350 L t. Conv. 4 x 4s $700.00
Econoline V a n ..................................................... $500.00

Club Wagon ...................................  $500.00

Courier.............................................................................................$500.00

F-lOO -  F350 Lt. Conv. 4 x 2 s ...................................$500.00

1981 FORDS
Fairmont i  t $500.00
M u stan g ........................................................................................$500.00
E X P ........................................................................................... $500.00

1981 M ERCURYS
Ze p h yr...............................................................................................$500.00

C a p ri................................................................................................$500.00
L N - 7 .................................................................................................. $500.00

t.

Select Yours Now!! b w  Rate Rnancing Here!!
U S

84 We Will Trade!!

US-84 Bypass
Smith Ford-Mercuiy

Slaton Dial 828-6291


